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NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
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i The State of New Mexico by its Oil Conservation Commission hereby gives
i notice pursuant to law and the Rules and Regulations of said Commission
promulgated thereunder, of the following public hearing to be held

March 20, 1951, beginning at 10:00 o'clock a. m. on that day in the City of

| Santa Fe, New Mexico, in the Council Chamber of the City Hall,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named parties in the following
cases and notice to the public:

Case 260

In the matter of the application of Tide Water Associated Oil Company for
authority to dually complete State S No. 4, located in the NE/4 NW /4
section 15, T.21 S, R.37 E, Lea County, New Mexico, for the Ellenburger
and McKee formations; or in the alternative to authorize transfer of
allowable of State S No. 4 to State S No. 3 for Ellenburger production,

Case 261

In the matter of the application of Cities Service Oil Company for authority to
dually complete State S No. 3, located in'the SE/4 NW/4 section 15, T.21 S,
R. 37 E, Lea County, New Mexico, in the Ellenburger and McKee formations.

Case 262

In the matter of the application of Byrd-Frost, Inc. for designation and
spacing rules for 2 Mesa Verde gas pool to be known as Largo Mesa Verde
gas pool, comprising: 5
T.29 N, R.8 W

Sections 1 to 36, inclusive

T.28 N, R.8 W
Sections 7 to 18, 20 to 28, and 34 to 36

T.27TN, R.8 W :
Sections 1 to 4, and 9 to 12

T.29 N, R.TW
Sections 17 to 20 and 28 to 34

T.28N, R.TW

Sections 7 to 10, 15 te 22, and 26 to 35

Case 263

! In the matter of hearing to be held by the Oil Conservation Commission, upon
its own motion, for the designation, extension, or deletion of the various
pools listed and described, as follows:

v Extend the House pool:
i T.20S, R.38 E

S/2 section 11

NE/4 and S/2 section 12
N/2 section 13

N/2 section 14

T.20S, R.39 E

W/2 section 7

NW#¥/4 section 18
i continued -
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Extend the Bough pool:
T.9S5, R.36 E
S/2 section 7
All section 18

3 Extend the Vacuum pool:
T.18S, R.34 E
All section 5

Extend the Bagley Siluro-D
T.1S, R.33 E

SE /4 section 33

SW/4 section 34

T.12S, R.33 E
W/2 section 3
E/2 section 4

Create the following pools:

Twin Liakes pool
T.8S, R.28 E
SE/4 section 35
5/2 section 36

-T.9S, R.28 E
All section 1
E/2 section 2

Fowler-Blinebry pool
T.24 S, R.37TE

W/2 section 15

All section 16

N/2 section 21

NW /4 section 22

Gladiola-Abo pool
T.12S5, R.37T E
All section 13
E/2 section 14
‘NE/4 section 23
N/2 section 24

Lievick pool
T.8S, R.2TE
SW/4 section 5
S/2 section 6
All section 7
W/2 section 8

Keochane pool
T.9S, R.29 E
SE/4 section 1
E/2 section 12
T.95, R.30E
S/2 section 6
f All section 7

Santa Fe, New Mexico, on February 21, 1951,

STATE OF NEW

Secreta

evonian pool:

GIVEN under the seal of the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, at

MEXICO

OIL_CONSERFATION COMMISSION
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NOTICE OF PUBLICATION !
i B8TATE OF NEW MEXICO
. OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION {

. _'The State of New Mexico by its oOft oon,
Conservation Commisston hereby gives no- f
tice pursuant to law and the Rules and '
Regulations of sald Commission promul-
gated thereunder, of the following public
hearing to be held March 20, 1951, be-
ginning &t 10:00 o'cloek a.m. on that day
in the City of Santa Fe, New Mexico, In
the Council Chamver of the City Hall.

BTATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:
* All named partles in the following
cases and notlce to the public:
Case: R TS LA .
In ﬁ\s: Tatter of the application of Tide
Water Assoclated Oil Company for author-
ity’ to duidlly cormplete “Staie 8 No. 4,
located In the NE/¢& NW/4 section 15,

. Tv 318, R. 37 K, Lea Counly, New Mexico,

© for ‘the Ellendburger and McKee forma-
tion; ‘or .in the alternative to authorize
transfer of allowable of State 8 No. 4
to State 8 No. 3 for Ellenburger produe-
tion. . L -

Case 261 e .

. In :the matter of the spplication of
Citles "Service Ol Company for authority
1o " dually complete State 8 No. 3, lo-
(Cated ' In the SE/4 NW/4 sectlon 15,
T. 21 8, R. 31 E, Lea County, New Mexico,
In"the Fllenburger and McKee formations. |
Case 263 |

In -the matter of the application of
Byrd:Frost, Inc. for deslguation and spac~
Ing rules for a Mesa Verde g4s pool to
be known as Largo Mesa Verde gas pool,

© eomprising: - "

T.29 N, R.8 W .

Bectlons 1 to 36, inclusive

T.28 N, R-.8 W. . -

Beclions 7 to 18, 20 to 28, and 34 to 36

2T N; R.8 W

Bectiond 1 to 4, and 9 to 12

T.22N.R.TW N

Bectons 17 to 20, and 28 to 3t

W

T. 28 N, R. C
10, 15 to 22, and 26 to 35

: ectlons 7 to

. Cise 268 :

. . In the matter of hearing to be held by
the Oll Conservation Commicsinn,  1nan
" 1ts ‘own motion, for the designation, ex-

- tension, or deletic. . S vaaivls  Pools
lsted and ‘descrive. < follows:

.mten{o the House pool:

T, 8, R 38 E
'8/7 sBetion 11 .
NE/4 and 8/2 section 12
© HN/2 section 13
-N/2 sectlon 14
T. 208, R, 39 ¢
‘W/2 seclion 7
-NW/4 section 18
- Fxtend the Bough pool:
T. 98 R.36E
'B/2 seclion 7
All section 18
Extend the Vacuum pool:
E

LL

: at $~l§.100

: T.188, R. 34
j All section 5 g
} _Extend the Bagley Siluro-Dévonian pool:
V'Taie s us : - ;
" BE/4 section 23 :
-g\'m section 3¢
128, R 33 E
W/2 section 3
e !
Tea e iollowin :
Twin Lakes pool € pools
T..88, R, 28 E
8E/4 section 35
8/2 section 35
- T"88 R 28K
Al sgection 3
! l!,ilzlsu:ulon 2 ’
| Fowler-Blinebry 1
T. 248 R 3 EM
W/2 section 15

§ Al gection 18

Y N/2 section 21

. NW/¢ sectlon 22
Gladlola-Abo poot

T.128 R 371§ .
5 All section 13
; E/2 section 14
! NE/4 sq‘cuon 23

N/?j ;ec fon 24

~ Levick pool*

T.88 R 27 E

8W/4 section 5

8/2 section §

AN section 7

Wl?hsectlon 8
. sne 1
T, 9 g, R.p°2.§ E
¢ 8E/4 section 1
+ B/2 section 12
+ T.98 R 30x

8/2 section §

All gection 7

OIVEN under the sea)
servation
Santa Fe,
1951,

. $.12,00

of the o Con- |
New Mexico, at:
on February 31,

STATE OF NEw MEXICO
- OlL CONSERVATION co.\uussxoni
EAL) R. R. S8PURRIER,
Secretary, I

Commission of
New Bfextco,

Pub.: Fev. 2, 1951,

X $e

e

o~ ou T ol

v

Affidavit of PubliCation oy

State of New Mexico 1 T
County of Santa Fe ;o SRR

I, -.-..HlllJiQI:LLS_QQ.,....4..._- ey being first duly swom,

declare and say that I am the me@dftor) of the_Santa Fe

——dew Moxjean » @ daily newspaper, publisted in the English

Language, and having a general circulation in the City and County of Santa Fe, State of
legal notices and adver-

................. ; KX 5% XX GE]
the fegulan.-' issue of the paper during the time of publication, and that the notice was
published in the newspaper proper, and not in any supplement, once sxixweX for

~~..h._JL~«‘.lL:I.IILe....“___._m_...»_mi"?‘?%imm{f,vlc the first publication being on the

.......... 2Th. . day ofm_&:m:qaz:xw“___m, 19_81 ansbothootastpxditon
mm . MopoRf — T
for said advertisement has been (duly made), or (assessed as co
undersigned has personal knowledge of

i that payment
urt costs); that the
forth in this affidavit,

Notary Public

LY I0T

A4




Run 28 ¥ed,
NOTICE OF PUBLICAT[ON
STATE :OF NEW MEXICO
- OIL CONSERVATION com, [SSTON
The State of New Mexlcd by lts oht
Conservation Commlsslo th lvea
a

A¥FIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

3§ be heid March 20, 1051,
eginning 46-10 o‘clock a.m. on.that
County of Chaves } ' of Santa Fe, New Mex-~

Chamber. of the
State of New Mexico,

1, Lynn W, Oroigsant .

........... B ookkeeper : uob, } 18!
“various pools
Of the Roswell Daily Record, a daily .
newspaper published at Roswell, New
Mexico, do solemnly swear that the
clipping attached hereto was published
once a week in the regular and entire
issue of said paper, and not in a sup-

T. 208. R. 38 .

S/z “sectlon ;11
NE/4 snd 8,2 aeczlon 12
N/2 s2ctlon 13
- N/3 section 14 .

A .:R.-39 B

w 2 section 7
J4 section 18
Ex;‘end tge Bough pool'

. .

8/2 sectlon 7'.

plement thereof for a period of..........

One All séctlon 18,
e ettt eeeesamsiaeeeneeen. WEEKS Extend the Vacuum’ pool.
: I 5{18 s, R 3451:
beginning with the issue dated ... w%{“nd th’ 368“? 3’1\1'0-90?01“3!1

) E
B/4 sectlon 33 .
/4 sectlon 334

Tll

.26 February 951 _

2 sectlon 4
Oreatg the followlnn poolu,_

Noctary Public. All- gectlon 7.
W/ s'ectlon’s

. ; Xeohany pool .-
.. - J ST 9 8. R.29 R
My cominission expires <=/ =& toen BE 4 section 1

E/ secuon !2
- T. 30

- 8 2 sectlon 8
? 19‘-j/"Z - - Al sectlon ¥
(Seal) ) - OIVEN under the sssl of tha Oll
_Conservatlon Commission of New Mexy
ico, at SBanta Fe, New Mexico, on P’ebé

ruary 21. 1051, L .

s

TATE OF NEW MEXICO
g% CONBBRVATION GOMMIS-

'(SBAL) 7 a R. R, S&éﬂer. -

LS P




Febyuary 22, 1951

Hobbe Daily Neus Sun
Jobbs, New Mexico

et Notioces of Publioe.tion

Gontlerens W

" Ploase publish the onologed notices one time 1reediately

on recolipt of this requeab. Ploase proofread the notioss
cavofully and gend a copy of the paper carrying such no-
tioes to thie offlce.

QALY n SURIACRE

For payment, please oubmi b staterent in duplicate, and aslgn
and return tho onalosed voucholr. '

PIEASE PUBLISH NOT LATER TIAN MARCH 1, 1951l.

Vory Lruly Yours,

STATS OF NEW X100
OTL CONSERVAT ION COMESSTON

R, Re Spurrier .
geoyretary =~ Director

RRSiny
Enol,
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NOTICE OF PUBLICATION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

The State of New Mexico by its Qil Conservation Commission hereby gives
notice pursuant to law and the Rules and Regulations of said Commission
promulgated thcreunder, of the following public hearing to be held

March 20, 1951, beginning at.10:00 o'clock a. m. on that day in the City of
Santa Fe, New Mexico, in the Council Chamber of the City Hall.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO TO:

All named parties in the following
cases and notice to the public:

Case 260

In the matter of the application of Tide Water Associated Oil Company for
authority to dually complete State S No. 4, located in the NE/4 NW/4
section 15, T.21 S, R.37 E, Lea County, New Mexico, for the Ellenburger
and McKee formations; or in the alternative to authorize transfer of
allowable of State S No. 4 to State S No. 3 for Ellenburger production.

Case 261

In the matter of the application of Cities Service Oil Co}npany for authority to
dually complete State S No. 3, located in the SE/4 NW /4 section 15, T.21 S,
R. 37 E, Lea County, New Mexico, in the Ellenburger and McKee formations.

Case 263

In the matter of hearing to be held by the Oil Conservation Commission, upon
its own motion, for the designation, extension, or deletion of the various
pools listed and described, as follows:

Extend the House pool:
T.20S, R.38 E

S/2 section 11

NE/4 and S/2 section 12
N/2 section 13

N/2 section 14

T.20S, R.39 E
W/2 section 7
NW /4 section 18

Extend the Bough pool:
T.9S, R.36 E

S/2 section 7

All section 18

Extend the Vacuum pool:
T.18S, R.34 E
All section 5

Extend the Bagley Siluro-Devonian pool:
T.115, R.33 E

SE,/4 section 33

SW/4 section 34

T.12S,’R.33 E

W/2 section 3
E/2 section 4
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Create the following pools:

Twin Lakes pool
T.8S, R.28 E
SE/4 section 35
S/2 section 36

T.9S, R.28 E
All sectionl
E/2 section 2

Fowler-Blinebry pool
T.24S, R.37TE
W/2 section 15
All section 16
N/2 section 21
. NW/4 section 22

Gladiola-Abo pool
T.12S, R.37TE
Al]l section 13
E/2 section 14
NE/4 section 23
N/2 section 24

Levick pool
T.8S5, R.27TE
SW/4 section 5
S/2 section 6
All section 7
W/2 section 8

Keohane pool

T.9S, R.29 E
SE/4 section 1
E/2 section 12

' ' T.9S, R.30 E
S/2 section 6
All section T

GIVEN under the seal of the Oil Conservation Commission of New Mexico, at
Santa Fe, New Mexico, on February 21, 1951,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL. CONSERVATION COMMISSION

SEAL R. R. SPURRIER
) Secretary




February 23, 1951

Ed:lbort
Santa feo New Moxican
SANTA FE, NEW MEXI0O

Dear Sirs REt Notices of Publication

Flease puhlish the enclosed notiocba one time immadiately
on reosdipt of this requwst, Fease rroofread the notioes
carefully and eendaoopwott&mpapegcamingmmhno-
tices to this offioe,

For payrent, ‘pleaee subnit statement in duplicate, and oign
and retum the enclosed vousher,

PLEASE PUBLISH THE NOTYOES NOT LATER THAN MARCH 1, 1951,

Vory truly yours,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OXI, CONSERVATION 0OMMISSION

R, R, Spurrier
Secretary ~ Director

RRSsny
Enol,
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OIL, CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO
TRANSCRIPT OF HEARING
March 20, 1951

Case No, 260

E.E. GREESON
COURT REPORYER
UNITEO STATES COURTYT HOUSE
TELEPHONE 2-06872
ALBUQUERQDUE, NEW MEXICO
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'  BEFORE THE
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

March 20, 1951

Case 260;

This case is an application by Tide Water Associated 0il Company

of Houston, Texas, for an oil/oil dual completion of the
Ellénburger and McKee formations f;r State S No, 4, located in
the NE/L NW/k section 15, T.21 S, R. 37 E: Perforation 7800-7825! °
for the Ellenburger and 7422-7L34' for the'McKee; or in the
alternative to transfer allowable‘df State S No. 4 to State S
No. 3.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: The next case is 260.

(Mr. Graham reads the notice of publication.)
MR. ARMSTRONG: We might have these two witness sworn at the

same time. Lloyd Armstrong is my name, representing Tidewater.

. {Witnesses sworn.)

.................

A J. B, Holloway.

Q You are employed by Tidewater Associated 0il Company?



A AR TS e D LN L R S A ST S

A T am,

Q Do you have with you cross sections of the area involved in

this hearing this morning?

A Yes, sir, I do. ‘

Q Would you please introduce the cross section as our Exhibit?
MR, ARMSTRONG: How do you mark them up here? |
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Exhibit A or 1. |
THE‘WITNESS: I‘would like to give them two so that each

of them can have one before them.
(Marked Exhibit A.)

Q Do you also have a map which shows this field which is

involved in this hearing?

A Yes, sir, I do. ’ .

Q Would you piease mark that as Exhibit B Mr. Reporter?
(Marked Exhibit B.) |

Mr. Holloway do you desire to make an opening statement here?

Q

A Yes, sir, Iwuld,

Q Telling the Board what you are asking for. Will you proceed,
A

I would like to say that at the time I petitioned for permissioﬂ

to dually complete the State S No. 4 well, which is located in thq?'
NE/L WW/k of section 15, it had not been definitely learned whetheﬁ,

we would be able to assemble sufficient casin and tubing in
proper sizes and weights to commence at an early date our State

S No. 5 well. The State S No. 5 Nowever is now drilling, and

2.
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with the exception of as to how our petition reads with reference

to the dually comfleting of No. 4 it doesn't actually state our ;
preference with reference to the 80 acre ailowable. With No., 5
dfilling, and we expect to encounter the formation as we have
shown them on the cross section, we think it would be preferable
that in the event the Commission is so disposed to grant dual

0il - oil wells, that we be permitted to have an allocation of 80

acres for the No. & well so that the No. 5 well can be completed
in the McKee Sand. ‘ i
Q - You wouldn't want the allocation to be made until when? %
A Until after we have completed No. 5 and have shown the Commissio#
both zones of productive and capable of making their allowable, E
Now we realize that possibly both of these cases have no precedence‘
in the State of New Mexico, that they are not uncommon in some

¥

|
!
!
other areas. Because of certain conditions of circumstances - 5

of course, the circumstance which prompted us to ask for this %
was the critical shortage of field pipe. :

During 1950 we averaged using about 1000 tons or more of %
steel pipe per ménth. Last month I think I had receipts for just é
about half of that. And three months prior to that not much more %

that than. And on February 26, the last figures I was able to get,%

showed that we still had on allocation I believe 795 tons of steel i

3e
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pipe that'should have‘been received in the third quarter of 1950
that had noct yet been delivered.
Q Do you have any assurance that plpe will be delivered?
A It hasn't been cancelled. It 18 still on the books of the
mill and wé haven't been informed it will not eventually be 2
shipped to us. Bﬁt we are getting farther behind all the time.
During the last quarter of 1950 the total tonnage of undelivered
plpe was 896 ton that should have been received prior to the
first of January. It takes 120 tons or about(that approximate
amount to drill one of these 8000 foob wells. . That is about
a fifth or sixth of the amount of pipe we are no receiving for %
our entire Mid Continent operation. And I think it is reaized by %
everyone that we need these two thingse. One, conserve steel é
during the period of this emergency; and the other, is to bring in |
more producable reserves.
In fact, we wrote up this appllcatlon along about the z
middle of January, and on March 1k, just a week ago I clipped
a news item from the papers that most of us has seen that stated
that the Secretary of the Interior, Chapman had & four point
program for increasing oil and gas yields with a minimum use of
steel tubular goods. And he requested the operators, and I believe%

the state regulatory authorities, to consider four points toward

that end. And we, of course, would 1ike you to know that two of

b




%them are just precisely what we have askea for here.

| “One was to grant wells on larger units with gompensatary
. allowables to keep the operators from being jnjured, OT a careful
é examination for the p0331b111ty of dual completions in every
i instance where possible.

§ Now, the four points Mr. Chapman came oub with, two of thenm

are in this hearing.' 1 would be glad to 1leave that with you in

case any of you haven‘t seen 1t. It gob quive general pub11c1ty.

P

i That 18 aboub all 1 bélieve T have, Mr. Armstronge.

Q Mr. Holloway, You stated in the beginning 1 believe since this

well No. 5 had been sparted vhat Ouvr preference is at this time,

e st s T

i at the present time, to be given an gg-acre allowable and one well
b drilled on 80 acres, which would eliminate the necessity for
drilling an additional well; and in the alternative we be granted
the dual completion, is thab correct?

f:A Yes, that 35 correcte |

i;Q That 1s 2 1ittle bib contary Lo your previous position?
i A Yese. On previous position we requestéd probably a 1itﬁle bit
% prematurely. 1t would have been-better had we had no No. 5

. grilling. We could have seen the picture more clearly ourselvese.

- Bub jt isn't altered ©0O greatly and we would PTe efer the 80 acre
' allowable over a dual completion. We think both of them are
. reasonable and practical and the reason why we prefer that 1is that

we Know eventually these dual{pmpleted wells will not flow in both

5e
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zones, and we will be faced eventually with the necessity of

plugging up one of these zones. That would probably cost us

' twenty thousand dollars or more to dually complete and plug up.

' We also realize if an 80-acre allowable is granted, it will be .

revoked when the emergency period is over. In either event, we

. are looking forward to some other means of obtaining production

‘from individual wellsvon this lease,

It would be probably cheaper for us to have the 80-acre

. allowable, and eliminate the necessity for those two jobs. I

mentioned the 120 tons of steel necessary to drill these wells.,

There are two in our application and Cities Service has one in

i the hearing following us, very similar to us. And there are four

of then.

Our lease extended the Brunson field and they are productive.

- If our operation is favorable and the operators will. go along with

us, we are not probably talking about the 120 tons but‘maybe ten
times that and maybe about ten thousand barrels of production that
will be cased off by a singlé well until the operators obtain pipe
to drili these wells. |

I don't believe now is the time to do it. 1200 tons will
build a lot of tanks. \

MR. ARMSTRONG: No further questions.
M. SHACKILEFORD,

6.
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BY MR. ARMRUHANG:
Q Mr.’éﬁééﬁiéféﬁd, will you give your initials to the reporber,
please.
A VOICE: Can we jnterrogate Ar. HollowWaye.
CHATRMAN SHEPARD: You may g0 ahead and question him now if
you like. |

A VOICE: We would like to hear Mr. Shacklefbrd first.
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Alllright.

Q Mr. Shacklefbrd, are you employed by Tidewater Associated 0il

Company?

A Yes, €T

Q In what> division?

A District Production Foreman.

Q Whe?e~are you 1ocated?

A Hobbs, New MexicOe | _

Q How large is that district you referred to?

A Well, it extends over quite an area from eést of Jal, New
Mexico up to around Levelland, TexasS. A
Q Includes all of New Mexico?

Yes, sir. '

How long have you been employed by Tidewater?

Ten years, 2 1ittle over.

Will you outline oriefly your formal education?

7o
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EA Well, 1 was graduated from the yniversity of Oklahoma in 1940

iwith a Bachelor of Science Degree in Petroleut Engineering.
EQ petrolewit Engineering. Have you followed that profession since
* your graudation from school‘?

A Yes, Sirs
‘ Q Where7§2u first employed by Tidewater?
Z A Kilgore, Texas. |
‘Q {lhen was t,hat‘7
% A" dJune 5 1940.
Q Wwhat other experience have you had with Tidewater ?
A Well 1 spent about 7 OF 8 years-- Lwo years in and around
Kilgore - ‘and about & year ab Cayoaga in»Arkansas, and almost 8
, years in the New Hope field locabed 1N ghe southern end by
Franklin County, Lexas.

1 Q During all that period you have followed your profession of

field engineering

o g T TN

A Yes, sire.

Q Working with wells in the field?

A Yes, 8ire |

% Q Mr. Shacnleford, do you have some drill stem Lests, the resuks
% of drill svem gests, made on our well No. 47

. A Yes, Sir. |

Q Will you introduce one copy of that as our Exhibit No. c?

" Will you gell the Comnission what that sheet you nave just

.8.
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introduced as an Exhibit reflects?

A Well, it reflects the ability of the McKee Sand and the State
S well No. 4 to produce. -
Q What does it show?
A It shows this sand produced at the rate of 50 barrels, 45
graiity 0il per hour.
Q How long was the test; what period of time?
A For the duration of an hour. ' _
Q One hour, And thenAweilvNo. L is completed in what zone of
sand?
A Eilenburger.
Q Do you have a productiﬁity index taken on the well No._h as
to the Ellenburger?

Yes, sir. '

By whom was that prepared?

That is an independent engineering company?

A
Q
A By the Subsurface Engineefing Coupany,
Q
A Yes, sir.

)

[l

.0cated where?
A 1 believe with headquarters in Tulsa, but I think out of
Midland in this state,

Q They operate all over the southwest?

A Yes, sir,

9.




Q Do you have an extra copy of that?

A Yes, sir,

Q Please introduce it as Exhibit No. D. Will you outline just
briefly to the Commission the results shown by those tests as
indicated in that report.

A: Well, we produced this well at three different rates of
flow, We found that the well at the higher rate, which was 195
barrels per day, we got the highest productivity index. And, we
got the lowest at the lowest rate of flow. J

Q@ Will you tell us what the productivity index is in language
I can understand.

A Well, the productivity index is barrels of oil produced per
day per pound loss in bottom hole preésure.

Q What wére these varying rates of production you mentioned?

A One at the rate of 195 barrels per day, and one at the raﬁe
of 137, and one at the rate-of 81 barrels.

Q What were the respective drops in pressure at those rates?
A At the'larger rate it was - »
Q (Interrupting) Now these figures you are about to give me
are éontéined in this report we introduced?

A Yes, sir. 87 pounds at the high rate, 69,pounds at the
next rate, and 47 pounds at the lower rate,

J Now as an engineer, iir. Shackleford,vwhat does that indicéte
to you?

10.




A Well, it indicates that per pbarrel of oil produced that the
% drop was greater ab the higher rate. ”

Q AYou.mean it seems to be more efficient at that rate than it

does at a lower rate?

! A Well, by gebting the wellts drop per barrel, 1 would say it

e e R ST AT S AT S

produced better at the high rate.

Q@ Based upon your study ef the reservoir and the information

about which you have testlfled d you have any opinion as to

whether or not the well in thls field could produce aally an

ge-~acre allowable without any injury to the reservoir?
i A1 would say-that it could.

Q Mr. Shackleford, have you had any experience in the duél

B

completion of wells?

N

|
A Yes, sir. | \
} Q Where did you have your first experience in that? 1
A Well, in the New Hope field. . |
Q That is Franklin County,‘Texas? | %
A Yes, sir., :
Q How many wells have you subervised the dual completion of

while employed by Tidewater in that field?
A About 32. |
Q Will you compare the debths of the producing sands in the New E
Hope field with the depths of the producing saﬁds in this field? i

A Well, yes. We had three pays there. At 7300 - i

11. |
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(Interrupting) You are referring to the New Hope field?

Q
A New Hope. 71,50 and 7900.
Q

What are the depths of the sands in this field?
A Possibly 7450 and 7800 '
Q Those are approximately the same depth then, is that true?
A Yes, sir. | |
Q Spate wmether or not the differentials in pressure in the sands
encountered . what were: the differentials'in pressure in the
sands encountered in the New Hope field?
A- At the beginning it was approximateli 100 pound differentiale
Q At the highest and the lowesb of the three sands?

A Yes, sir.

Q What was. the differential and pressure encountered in the

Brunson field?

A From the iﬁformation we have here pased upon P. R. tests,
and the drill stem test, 1Y is 2l pounds gifference.

Q 24 pounds difference. Is there on the market today and

available for purchase the necessary physical equipment to dually

complete‘wells?

A Yes, sir. |

Q You have dually completed some 32 youwsaid?

A Yes, sir. '

Q Do you see€ any material difference in the field jnvolved in

this hearing, the characteristics of the field involved in this

¢

12.
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hearing, as compared with the charéCteristics - do you see any |
difference in the sands involved in this hearing, the characterstic%
of the sands involved in this hearing, as compared with the |
characteristics of those encountered in t he New Hope field?

A No, I don't see any great difference in the two. '

Q Do yéu ha;e any opinion as toihether or not you could dually
complete wells in the Brunson field if given the opportunity?

A I can do it, yes, sir.

Q You think you can do it?

A Yes, sir,

Q@ In your experience with dual completions, do you have any

opihion as_touhether or not the dual completions you have made -
can be made without resulting in any underground wagte?

A Yes, sir, they can. ’

Q Do you have any opinion aé to whether or not that can be done
in this field? |

A I would saf that it could be done. ' %
Q Have you ever had any failures with dual completions? {
A Yes, sir. - : é
Q@ Would you say that your failures resulted in any underground i
waste? : ' A
A No; sir. ‘ ' E
Q What did they result in?

A A little expenditure by the company to repair them, in money

Q

A little &penditure in money, You are willing to t ake that

13.
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r chance on Tidewater having o SPend some more money to correct j
" i these dua) Completions. if anything £0es wrong? g
' A Yes, sip ' !r! 1
f MR. ARMSTRONG ‘That is a1, | |
5 CHAIRMAN SHEPARD. Would you care g4t this time o cross !
5 examine? - ;
§ A VOICE; No, that is 13 I8t T will wait, ppe you |
f through? !
i © :
g MR, ARMSTRONG ; Just g minute,
§ - (Off the record,) / |
i -MR, ARMSTRONG Mr, Shackleford, have yoy had any other f
? €Xperience ip dually completing wells other than the New Hope f
g field in Franklin@ County, Texas? 5 ]
g A Yes, sir, | | _ | f ‘
FQ Where was that exXperience? j; '
; A Well, it was in Arkansas, ' 5-
g‘ Q@ For Tidewater? !
§ A Yes, sir. The Macedonig field 1 believe it is. West of 5
g Magnolia |




i Q@ You haven!t kept up with them. They were successful at the
i ~
! time and after they were duwally completed?
| , o

v A Yes, sir.

3

3 MR. ARMSTRONG: That is all.

s

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Do you have any other witnesses?

*- MR, ARMSTRONG: No, that is all. |

| QUESTION BY MR. HOUSTON: My name is R. L. Houston and I represent
Shell 0il Company at Houston,

: @ Are we to understand you are withdrawing your application

i to transfer ailowable from well No. 4 to well No. 3?

; A You are correct. |

Q And so your application today is merely to dually complete -

, A It is either to dually omplete No. 4 (answers by Mr. Holloway),
or if the Commission would rather, to give us an allocation of

: 80~acres, hold that in abeyance until we ‘have completed No. 5.

It is five or six thousand feet now.

Q You are premature in that, arent't you?
How is that?

A
Q Well No. 5 isn't completed.
A

We havé compleﬁed No. 4 and 1 ask it to be held in abeyance
A g until we complete it to the satisfaction of the Commission.
§ Q But you ask them to grant it in advance?
A 1 asked it be held in abeyance. I woul& like to have something

to show tiat it would be granted. Just to make these tests and

15,
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be put to the expense -
Q (Interrupting) We are hearing the application as made to

transfer the allowables frdn well 4 to well 3, wlich has been

A We wuld be very happy with either one, with the dual
completion permit or application for 80-acres, are subject to
keeping the docket opened, and the duration of the emergency,
that we can come back - |
Q (Interrupting) The matter of the transfer of the allowable
should be'taken,up in a proper application and there is none
before the Commission and Iwuld like the Commission to rule at
this time sothat we will know where we are spending our time.

MR, ARMSTRONG: If it pleasé the Commission, naturally
we contemplate the necessity of coming back before thisgCommission
with the reQuest aftertell‘No. 5 has been completed, and if
well No, 5 afﬁer completion is proven to be productive in both
zones, we naturally expect to have to came back here for another
hearing to get the transfer of allowable mentioned here and the
80-acre allowable given us. What we.are hear today for is to
attenpt to find out the attitude of the Commission with respect
to the 80-acre allowable.

We realize we are not entitled and canhot be entitled
to any 80-acre allowable assigned to well No.,4 until after we

prove to your satisfaction that well No. 5 is capable of

16,
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locations Wide, and ir 5, 80~acre allowable is aASsigneg Withoyg
proving both 401 g proauctive, someone-will &€et sope dry ACregge
they are nog enfitled to |

MR, HOUs QY. I Wderstap g that, py the questioﬂ'&ou

have is abstract at this time, You dont¢ have the Well No, 5

S ——




MR. HOLLOWAY: Hot as to No. 3.

MR, ARIGSTRONG: There is before the Commission the request

for dual completion as towll No. 4. And we have advised the
Commission if they are néfin favor of dual completion, then
we are r equesting that in the alternative they express to us
their opinion, if possible, as to whether or not we would be
entitled on the proper showing to an 80-acre allowable. So
ﬁﬁe Comhission does have - '

MR, HOUSTON: (Interrupting) Is that your application
in the notice nt out? | ‘

MR. ARMSTRONG: The dual completion is.

MR, HOUSTON: I understand the dual completion is.

MR. ARMSTRONG: We will be very happy with the dual
completion.

MR. HOLLOWAY: 1t will be necessary to have another
hearing because if we'complete in the McKee which is in the
Simpson, it will be probably extended to the Hare field
which is a mile or so north. And I believe it is customary
to set out boundaries for tﬁe field. Upon the completion of
this well in the McKee, it won't be in any designated field,
but it appearé now it will be in the Hare field1 which is
quite an extension.

COMMISSIONER: SPURRIER: The Commission feels since we
do have 80-acre allocations in one instance in one pool: that
is, we have many pools producing under an 80-acre allowable
from one well; and since we don't have any oil-oil dual

18.




completion in the state - speaking for Commissioner Shepard
and myself, we leyfn toward the 80-acre allocation.

We also feel as you have already sid that we should
hold this open, that Tidewater should re-apply for exaétly
what they do wnt when they have completed well No. 5.

Does that answer your question?

MR. HOUSTON: Yes, sir, I think so. The question of
80~-acre allocation is not before us at this time.

MR. SPURRIER: No, it isn't.

MR, HOUSTON: And the onlﬁ question is dual completions.

MR, STORM: I would like to ask Mr. Shackleford’some’
i questions, '

; MR. HOUSTON: Mr. Storm is our engineer and he would
like to ask some questions with reference to dual completions
! CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: He may proceed. Will you state
your name for the record and come around here so that you

i may be heard more easily,

‘ MR, STORM: My name is L, O, Storm, Division Engineer,
Shell 0il Company, of New Mexico.

Q Mr. Shackleford, you stated that you have associated with

dual completions in the New Hope field in Franklin County,

Texas?

A Yes, sir,
Q The questions in my mind relate to the type of reservoirs |

you were dealing with. By that I mean were they all

19.




f%oil-oil dual(nmpletions or were they oil-gas or gas-gas?
A 0il-oil. | g |

i : ’ with

' Q Oil-oil. Now were they reservoirs/water drive?

f%A No, they were not, |

EEQ Then I take/they probably performed under some type of
%%expansion drive?

EzA -Yes, sir. | /

:Q Have you investigated the type of reservoirs that we are

apparently dealing with in the Brunson and Hare flelds°

f‘A Not to a great extent, no.

oe MR, IORM: I would like to point out to the Commission

Efthat Brunson-Ellenburger production - there is definite
ézwaper<irive in my opinion. I would like to know if Mr,
iiSchakleford concurs with me on that.

?A I haven't really studied that.

4Q There has been an 1nflux of water down on the flank of the
AfBruneon reservolr to indicate either fluid expansion of the
zgwaﬁer into the reservoir or partidlwater drive. In the case

~ of the Hare pool { think we are dealing with an outright gas

- expansion reservoir. I take that from the decline of pressure

in the reservoir. The recovery per pound drop in pressure is
approximately 37 bo‘75 pounds, in that range. Now, it occurs

tc me that it also in theABrunson field within the now

20,
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designated limits of the field - .
MR. ARMSTRONG: Pardon the interruption. If it please

the Commission, I don't know whether this withess is testifying

‘now or not. I assume he is. I would like to make him subject

to cross examination. I underétood he was just questioning
the vitness. If he is testifying, I would like the privilege
of cross examining him.,

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: You may cross examine later.

MR. STORM: I was trying to lay some background to the
point that I believe in the Brunson and Hare we ultimately
will be faced with artificial 1lift.

MR. SCHACKLEFORD: Well, aren't all fields faced with that -

MR. STORM: I suspected you méy have had the mme
condition at New Hope.

MR. SCHACKLEFORD: Yes, mt we did something about it.

MR. STORM: Was it a matter of dﬁally lifting the wells

! or excluding one zone to complete the other?

f A We instigated pressure.

? Q My point in asking HMr. Schackleford these qestions and making

. these statements was to suggest that ultimately several pro-

- duction problems will arise and in that respect I do not feel

- New Hope field.

that the Brunson and Hare fields necessarily can be directly

compared with the Tidéwater dval completion operation in the

A T was only stating that they can be dually completed, and

21.
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time being, That is a1} for right now,
MR. ARMSTRONG: 7 have ngo questions. I woulg like
to ask Mr, Shackleforg one other question, -
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: of course, go right ahead, -

Q Mr, Shéckleford, the witness Just said he was afraid thag

A
Q

A

Q In Arkansag?
A Yes, sir,
Q

A That I havye had any experience about; we have hag
Production problems down the line, |

QR I believe Yyou stated ip the Neyw Hope fielqg our principle
source of energy was €Xpansion, is that right?

A That jig right,

22,
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expect to find ip this field?

B ———

A That i right, if they are that type of reservoir,
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MR, ROUsToy, We can Question the Witnesses furthep
at that time?
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i here.

i is the time vO do it.

MR. ARMSTRONG

completion.

MR. ARMSTRONG
MR. DEWEY: in

to appear again?

MR, ARMSTRONG: 1 am nob certain ve will have this 3
| witness back at that timeo 1t depends on whether OF not o
we ask in‘thealbernative
be allowed dual ¢ ompletion. 1f we ask for the 8@-acre

. allowable only 1 don't knOW'that we will have this witness

MR. HOUSTON: We won't need him here. _
GHATRMAN SHERARD: \
MR. ARMSTRONG : if they\ant to question him, 1 think nov \

CHATRMAN SHEPARD: \
dual COmpietion, it wbn't“be necesséry. E
© R. DEWEY: My e is R. S. Dewey for the Humble Oil %
Company s Mr. Chairman, may I ask a question. Ié the matter \
of(haltnmpletions to be held over until the next hearing? E
CHATRIAN SHEPARD: Yes, Siry 1t is all hela opefs |
MR. DEWEY: Did I understand you may withdraw that?
{ gon't know abt the present time wﬁat
+ - procedure we will elect to ﬁursue.’ The odd

an 8Q@-acre allowable following the alternative for a dual

MR.(RRKE; You will file & new application?

Yes, sire

either event we will have an opportunity

\

- |

at the nexb hearings whether we !
|

|

i

{

You won't need hime.

If you dontt have an application for

s are ve will ask

2.



CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Yes, you will, It will be
advertised and each one of you will receive a statement of
it. |

MR. DEWEY: I will make my statement rather brief
under the circumstances. The Humble 0il and Refining -
Company, as a policy matter, has adopted this policy which
I wuld like to read into the record.

STATEMENT OF HUMBLE OIL AND REFINING COMPANY IN REGARD TO
MULTIPLE-ZONE COMPI¥'IONS:

The Huanble Oil and Refining Company believes that the
purpose of conservation and prevention of waste mnnot be

served fully and consistently under a genéral practice of

-multiple-zone completions. Present knowledge of reservoir

performance and control reveals that the migration of oil,
water, or gas from one reservoir to another can result in
irrecoverable loss of oil in a reservoir. The migration
of fluid resulting in such waste can take place through.
only oné or a few faulty multiple zone completions out

of possibly several hundred completions. More specifically,
the main objections to multiple-zone compleﬁiohs are:

1. Difficulty of determining communication between zones,
. Reservoir waste resulting from inadequate seal between
zones, |

3 4Shifting of equities within the reservoirs as a résuit
of the migration of fluids from one reservoir to another,

25.




k. In certain areas and pools, underground waste and greater
hazards of blowouts as a result of corrosive effect of the

produced fluids,

5. More difficult and more hazardous -workover operations

which can result in early abandoment of commercially
productive zones, |

6. Workover operations may be postponed with the result that
less efficient reservoir operations are maintained, and

7. Information made available for reservoir study and
control is less satisfactory.

However, the Company realizes that there may be certain
fields and reservoirs in which it is necessary to employ
multiple-zone completion operations, particularly as a
matter of depleting zones or segments of reservoirs that wuld
not otherwise justify individual wells or exploitation
subsequent to the major operation.

I would like to request that the Commission incorporate
in thig hearing testimony that was - concerning multiple zone
completions - taken approximately two and a half years ago.
The testimony'which I gave at that time. I feel there is no
reason to change, and I feel that subsequent events after
that t estimony have stréngthened the testimony that was
given at that time.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: It will be included.

. 26Q
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(Testimony referred to by Mr. Dewey will appear at
end of the transcript of this case.)

MR, ARMSTRONG: May I ask you a question before you
leave, sir? | |

MR.'ﬁEWEY: Yes, sir.

MR. ARMSTRONG: As Humble dually compieted any wells
since you gave that last testimony?

MR. DEWEY: Yes, sir. |

MR. ARMSTRONG: How many?

MR. DEWEY: Seven., |

MR. ARMSTRONG: That is all, thank you.

MR. DEWEY: That is not all for me. (Laughter)

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: You just wnt to make a statément
Bob or give some testimony. |

MR. DEWEY: I wnt to tell him why we made thenm,

CHATL RMAN SHEPARD: Better swear him.

(Mr. Dewey swpnh.) A

'MR. DEWEY: The Humble is one of several operators. in
the Dollar-Hayde field in Texas. The Dollar-Hayde field is
located very close to the border of New México. It is
possible t hat some parps of the Dollar-Hayde field may in the
future extend into New Mexico. The Dollar-Hayde field
has a number of separate mservoirs, At least they were
separate prior to drilling. The upper reservoir is the

Clearfork which is under development currently.

27.
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thousand dollars was spent trying to repair the well
to maintain production in the Siourian. Those two wells
illustrate the difficulty in my estimation of reéairing
wells and maintaining pfoduction.and getting the greatest
'recovery possible from both zones of a dual completion,
We have another wll in trouble up there. In Cawden No. 4
we attempted - after water, Siourian water, was discovered
in the Devonian formation ~ we atéempted to gas 1lift the
Siourian and Devonian formation. We have not béenzable
to gas lift sufficiently to bring back the 100 per cent
Sidurian production that w - Siourian water production -
which we are getiingg out of the Devonian formation,
That well we antiéipate will require a great deal
of expenditure of money to rejuvenate it. We may leave it.,
There are three wells out of seven since that last hearing
that we haye~had difficulty with. ‘
I think that is a rather common experience in west
Texas fields: Any questions you want to ask me about it.
MR. ARMSTRONG: Yes. I will have several at the
proper time, I.have a couple nov. These seven wells you
have just dually completed since the date of the last
hearing, I believe you made application to the Texas
Railroad Commission and hadua hearing on each of those dual

‘completions.

29.
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MR. DEWEY: I am not sure about that. It was the
established custom of the field.
Q If the law of Texas required that you did it?
A We did it if the law of Texas required it ceftainly.
Q As far as you know it wasn't during any of that time any

order of the Railroad Commission of Texas that required you to

complete any well?

MR. DEWEY: No, sir, that is the Lcpitiful thing about
the whole business. One bad applé can spoil the whole barrel, %
and get one poor operation in the field and the?ggzgators go on %
down the line and degrade it to that extent. ‘

Q Follow the leader?
MR, DEWEY: 7Yes, sir, it is the pitiful thing.
Q All during those times you would have drilled another wll

to that other formation without dually completing it? i

A That is xdght,.

: Q If this Commission would grant Tidewater permission to dually %

complete this well there wuldn't be any requiremént to dually

complete it if you don't want to?

' A No, sir, and I hope-we have the intestinal fortitude not to do

- it.

MR. ARMSTRONG: That is all.

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any further questions. If not

30.




you will be e xcused Mr. Dewey.‘ If there are no further questions
‘on this we will take up the next case. _ |

| MR. ARMSTRONG: I assume from what has been said fram
gthe bench, it is inténdéd not to_enter any order on the dual
fcompletion of well No. 4.

" CHATRMAN SHEPARD: That is right.

MR..ARMSTRDNG: 'Since our preference is for 80-acre

§allowable we will carry that over until the next hearing. .

B AR S e e A

]
i

MR. MORRELL: I would like to make a statement and ask
a question. There hés been referred to although the matter has

been carried forward to the next meeting, as to an 80-acre

%allowable, to clear our minds, would it not be proper to state

ﬁwhat you have in mind when you say 80-acre allowable.

Mr, HOLLOWAY : It would be exactly twice of whatever
the LO-acre allowable is in the flela at the tnme.

MR. MORRELL: That is all you have in mind?

MR. HOLLOWAY: Yes, sir. I Believe now in the Brunson

| it is 90 barrels and we would want 180, the McKee is 117 and that

would be 234,
MR. MORRELL: Isn't it true the wells in section 15

- are a part of the Brunson pool as now developed over an area of

; approximately ten miles in length?

MR, HOLLOVAY : It is a part of the Brunson field.
MR. MORRELL: Isn't it true that the allowable

31.
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- affected any more if each one was producing one well on 80-acres

' at the best interval, and producing one well on each 40 and E

A T A AR AN P T BRI T S LT T T L L Tt el

with a deep well adaptation would be in excess of 120 barrels
per day. »
A T thought it would be 112,
' MR. MORRELL: I don't know the exact figure but it is
in excess, by virtue of the décrease in bottom hole pressure,
isn't it a fact that the operators in the Brunson field voluntarily ;
forla test period cut back production to 90 barrels a day?
A That is correct and I don't believe it disturbs that. .Because
we are allocating 80-acres. "I don't see any difference in
producing twd wells at 90 barrels an a 4O0-acre unit than an 80-acre%

unit on one well if the productivity index shows it will produce

+ it. I can't see how the average bottom hole pressure would be :

' taking the same allowable, ‘ E

MRscMORRBLL: Wasn't the purpose of that test to test

the reduced rate per well.

A Well, I don't know. I never sat in a hearing. I thought it

' was a reservoir drainage proposition on the whole picture. There

,4} was o much oil taken out of the field and they wanted the

. reservoir produced - that was divided by wells which came out 90

. barrels.

Q Wouldn't that exception during the test period be a

i discrimination against the other operators?

A No. In view of the emergency, I dn't think so. Things are not
normal today. We are trying © get as much oil produced as

32.
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possible and conserve all the steel possible, and we are only
aéking‘for it during the period of the emergency. Idn't

know how iong it will be., We have established botb zones will
be productive and feel we are entitled to our/share of the
production on both 40-acre units.

Q And if you may affect the adjoining operators?

A It wontt affect them. We will be affected Sy them if.we’are
@dnfined éo one well, by lack of 0il and they are draining us.

MR. MORRELL: Reference has been made here to the

~ recent press announbement of a statement by the Secretary of the

Interior Chapman recommending a four-point program for
increasing oil and gas yields with a minimuh use of tubular
goods., His statement is one of overall policy. Each
particular case should be considered on its own merits in the

light of such overall policy. There is a wide variation in

“well spacing in Texas, Oklahoma and California.’ Request

is being made for clarification of recommended wider wll spacing
as applicable to New Mexico. The Secretaryts statement also
referred to adjusting production quotas froﬁ individual wells

to assure operators of fair treatment in production tdtals.

The Commission stated that in view of the fact that an 80-acre
allowable had been granted they would probably favor it. That

is an informal statement. In the one exéeption granted by

the Commission it involved an entire pool, did it not?

The application here couldn't involve the entire pool. It would
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At their last hearing they have frozen what they call
fractional units or tolerance units, tolerance acreage. It is
a common practice in Texas where they have thesé irregular
shaped units - the lines follow the middle of creeks and d£reams
and no tract is more or. less the same, it looks like a cross-~
word puzzle. When it is possible in pro_ration units they
provide for tolerance acres. Anyﬁhing left over after everything
has been drilled there in the units asigned are tolerances !
left over. The operators have been permitted to drill on the
tolerance acreage. They haVe'mken that away from us. It
must be given to others. In the Shafter Lake pool we have a
vh@-acre unit and 4O0-acre tolerance. We have one well on a |
tract., It is 250 barrels a day. We have been going to drill
another well. We can't now. We must assign that 80-acres |
~ to this well until thé emergency is over and they tell us we
can do so.

MR. MORRELL: I am in favor of anything that will save
steel, That is a desirable and necessary thing under the
emergency. But the actionvin a particular pool should be taken
so that the ‘discrimination will not affect any existing rights.

MR, HOLLOWAY: I think each mse should have its own heafj;ng
and see whether or not anybody is discriminated aganst. ‘

MR. MORRELL: That is right. I was just raising
the question. ~

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any one else?
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involve only a portion of the pool.
' In that one exception granted by the Commission, it

involved an entire pool, did it not? The application here
couldn't involve the entire pool. it would involve only a |
portioﬁ of the pool. It is a question of whether the application 5
would be fiir treatment to all operators in the pool.
In the present statéwide spacing you have got ten
acres in Oklahoma, 40 acres out here, and 10 - 20 acres in
Texas. 1 question the interpretation  whether the growing
spacing in the same area would be required-to be doubled. f
During the last war the allocation of steel was a major item
and it was based on one well to 4O-acres. Vhether ﬁhere will
be anything different or not this time will be another question.
I just wive that., I think there dould be some
clarification and not just a general waving of this publication.
MR, HOLLOWAY: We are not asking for SO—écre
spacing until we>have first showvn by a well on each of the LO
that the entire 80 is producti&e. I think it would be unfair
to give us 80 acres and let us drill.a well without having
shown it is all productive. Té that extent it would be
unfair and we don't wnt it. We don'twant anybody else to
have it. You havé got. your own intérpretation probably of what
the Department of Interior meant. I don't know. ‘I do know

though what the interpretation of the Railroad Commission is.
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At tﬁeir last hearing they have frozen what they call
fractional units or tolerance units, tolerance acreage. It is
a common practice in Texas where they have thesé irregular
: . shaped units - the lines follow the middle of crééks and g&reams |
f | and no tract is more or less the same, it looks like a cross-
word puzzle. When it is possible in pro_ration units they
provide for tolerance acres. Anything left over after everything
has been drilled there in the units asigned are tolerances
left over. The operators have been permitted to drill on the
tolerance acreage. They have taken that away from us., It 7
must be given to others. In the Shafter Lake pool we have a | !
kO-acre unit and 4O-acre tolerance, We have one well on a g
tract. It is 250 barrels a day. We have been going to drill
another well. We can't now. We must assign that 80-acres

~ to this well until thé'emergenCy‘is over and they téll us we
can do so. )

MR. MORRELL: I am in favor of anything that will save
steel., That is a desirable and necessary thing under the
emergency. But the action‘in a particular pool should be taken
so that the discrimination will not affect any existing rights.

MR. HOLLOWAY : I think each mse should have its own hear:i;ng
and see whether or not anybody is discriminated aganst, | f

| MR. MORRELL: That is right. I was just raising
the question. »

CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Any one else?

35.







B T

e

R S . R SIS

N ey,

MR. LAVERING, Of one we1y,
MR, SHACKLEFORD: Yes, sip, The information vie have

MR, LAVERING. You have ome limiteq €Xperience with
dual wells?

MR, SHACKLEFORD; vy,

IR, tAVERING: Get them gareq off all righyo How mapy

MR, SHACKLEFORD: What do You mean by abandonment?
MR. LAVERING. I mean .\ |

37.
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MR. SHACKLEFORD: (Interrupting) Give it up?

MR, LAVEﬁiNG: What has been - stoppage of production

for a limited time?

M. SHACKLEFORD: I sure do.

MR. LAVERING: ‘Then:what you say that such practice
then would not be cohduciverto waste in the definition of the

Commission -

MR. SHACKLEFORD: I can say there vi1ll be no waste.

There might be a prblonged time of getting it out but there

will be no waste.

MR, LAVERING: That is all.

MR. ARMSTRONG: I have no further questions.
CHAIRMAN. SHEPARD: Anyone else?

MR. WEIR: My name is J. D. Weir of the Ohio 0il

Company. 1 would like to state my views on the subject. 1 think |

in general ve presently will agree with Mr. Dewey'!s statement

that 'dual completions are a pretty poor Way to produce oil and

about the only time they are warranted is when one of the
reservoirs or the other isntt capable of havihg economicv
completion made in 1t. ’

I don't believe there is that case in either Hare
or Brunson fielé. They both have ample reserves ® warrant

drilling of jndividual wells. And on the matter of the

transfer of the allowable, L don't quite agree with the theory

.
»
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that 100 barrels from each of two wells is the same as 200
barrels from one well, for the reason that the Ellenburger
is a fractured forﬁétion and it is quite_easy»to pullxvater‘
into the well, It may be the time will come when the current
welis'in New Mexico are ﬁot capable of ﬁroducing the market
demand and steel is short. If so, why then you might have to é
do smething. And in that case, I think it should be by
complete fields and not individual wells. That is all I have
to say. -

CHATRMAN SHEPARD: Anyone'else have any statements

to make. If not,'we will take up the next case.

- am e e e = ae

| STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
" COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I hereby certify that the foregoing transcript of ’

Case No. 260 before the 0il Conservation Commission op March 20,

A L R AR T Tk A

1951, in the Council Chambers, City Hall, Santa Fe, New Mexico,
E' is a true record of the mme to the best of my knowledge,

skill and ability.

Dated at Albuquerque, New Mexico, Mé}ch 27, 1951.

K. E. CREESON -
My Commission «pires August 4, 1952,
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Testimony of Mr. R. S. DEWEY before the 0il Conservation Com-

miésion on April 15, 1947, in re multiple-zone completions,

EXAMINATION OF MB. R. S. DEWEY

(Affer being duly sworn, Mr, R. S. Dewey testified as follows:)
MR, PATMAN: '
Your name is R, S. Dewey?
MR, DEWEY:
That is right.
MR, PATHAN: |
You are the same R, S, Dewey that testifiéd before this
Commission on Januafy 10, 1947, and with reference to the subject
multiple completions of oil and gas welis or both?
MR, DEWEY:
‘ I don't recall the date but I did testify.
MR, PATMAN:
The hearing was held January 10, 1947, and you did testify -
you wouldn't deny that?
MR. DEWEY:
Oh, no.
MR, PATHAN:
You are employed ‘by the Humble 0il Company?
MR. DEWEY:
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Yes, sir.

MR. PATMAN:

And you are the Divisisn Engineer of the Humble Company at
Midland, Texas? |
MR, DEWEY:
West Texas, New Mexico area.
MR, PATMAN:
How long have you been in Midland¥
MR, DEWEY:
Approximatély 11 years.
MR, PATHAN:
Where were you before you were sent to Midland?
IR, DEWEY: |
In McCamey.
MR, PATMAN:
That is still in west Texas?

. MR, DEWEY:

That 1is correct.
MR, PATMAN:
How long have you been in West Texas?
MR. DEWEY: |
17 or 18 yéars.

MR, PATHAN:

I B
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Does that approximately date the perlod of your employment with 5
the Humble?

MR, DEWEY:

"No, I have been with the Humble a 1little over 20 years,
MR, PATMAN:
There were no dual completions in the wells except during the
last 17 years so far as you know?
MR, DEWEY:

. I don't recall any.,
MR, PATMAN:

If there were any you would remember?
MR, DEWEY:

‘None that I had any contact with,
MR. PATHMAN: -

You have not had any experience on the Gulf Coast in the last
17 years? '

MR, DEWEY:

That 1s' correct, ' ‘ 5
MR, PATHAN:

You testified here in January with reference to some 46 multiple

completions the Humble had had experience with in the State of

Texas?

MR. DEWEY:

I do not recall that testimony, |
3




MR. PATMAN:
You recall generally talking about it?%
MR, DEWEY:
Yes, sir.
MR, PATMAN:
How many of those 46 dual completions{were made under your
Jurisdiction? |
MR, LOWE:
It was 36 wells instead of 46 wells. .

‘MR, PATMAN:

Well, of the 36, how many of those 36 dual completions weremade
under your jurisdiction?
MR, DEWEY: |
'I think in the testimony I stated there are two,
' Two made in West Texas and none in New Mexico,
MR. PATHAN: | |
So far as you know, there have never been any multiple
completions in New Mexico? »
MR. DEWEY: | E
By the BHumble?
MR, PATMAN: |
By anybody?
MR, DEWEY:

I don't know of any,

4,
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| MR. PATMAN;
5 Do you know how many dual completions have shown gas-gas, oil-oil

i or gaseoil?
| M. DEVEY:

,_.-m__...._.._.—&,__k_m.‘.

g I have no 1dea, 3

¥

5 MR, PATMAN: | o

| Would 1,000 be abogt right? !

5 MR. DEWEY; - j 5

f I wouldn't commit nyself to that number, f §

| MR. PaTMAN: : | l ;

é Do you know what percéntage in Texas the Humble has made? f !
- }l MR. DEWEY: j

f I have no idea, . o

g MR. PATMAN: ‘ 'g

5 I belieye the’testimony in Austin, the Sun 011 Company hags made ;

| 90, do you know about that? ;

| MR. DEWEY; A ;

5 I do not, | ;

‘, MR. PATMAN: | |

? There have been hundreds of dqual completions in Texas., The 5

§ Humble you say hag made 36, and bageq upon this 36 you tolq this !

§ Commission dual Completions cause vwaste and shoulg not be granted, :

H MR. DEVWEY;:

% That 1s my igea of it, exactly, ;

¢ 5. o

e,




= EEEEEE G

|

| i

r |

t MR, PATMAN: ' \

} . E You base that cn experlence, hearsay; or what do you base it oﬁ? i

| | MR. DEWEY: o | o
I base it on partly what I read and have read in the . ‘
E 1iterature~ I think we furnished the Commission an A. P. 1. E
} paper, yvhich to my mind indicated that dual completions ‘
1 contributed to waste. k
: MR. PATHAN: ‘,
% How? | i
it MR, DEWEY: X
% Tnefficient operations.
% MR, PATMAN:

How do you mean, inefficlent operations?
MR, DEVWEY:
In the practice to recovery of oil

MR. PATMAN:

B e oot ey TN T ALY

i Why aren't they practical?

. MR, DEWEY:

% o They result in more losses.

% MR; PATQAN:

i Give me some of them.

% MR, DEWEY:

z Once when you have dual completions you have a lot

i » x
% of junk in the hole. \
_ |
6o |
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 What is 1t? .

MR. DEWEY:
“Lot of gadgets.'
MR, PATHAN: |
Name them.
MR, DEWEY:
Tubing and other things.
MR, PATHAN:

. You have tubing in single completions%®

MR, DEWEY:
That 1s right.
MR. PATHANS
The same things in sirgle completions?
MR, DEWEY: '
Have the cross~-over tools in dual
MR, PATMAN:
Not necessarily.
MR. DEWEY:
In certain instances.
¥R, PATHAN: |
Name instances,
¥R, DEWEY:
IN some wells,
MR, PATMAN:
Suppose the well is flowing.

[

completions,

>




MR. DEWEY:
That 1s the honeymoon»stége.
COMMISSIONER MILES:
Please explain wﬁat you mean by the

honeymébn stage.

" MR. DEWEY:

The honeymoon stage 1s when everything looks ver&”rosy and

the well is flowing quite a bit of oil, and it has not yet

MR, PATHMAN: ' |
Give me some more equipment you are going to have in this hole,
more in dual completions and not in single completions.
MR, DEWEY: |
The packers.,
MR. PATMAN:
You have packers in single completions,
MR, DEWEY:
You have several packers - I don't favor packers in
single completions, there are circumstanqes you may
have to use a packer,
MR, PATHAN:

Why would setting of packers in dual completions cause difficulty

that would make that dual completion impractical?




MR. DEWEY:

The packer may fail, and has often peen known to fail.

MR, PATMAN:

Have you ever known & packerto fail in single dbmpletions?

MR, DEWEY:
Indeed 1 have.
MR, PATHAN:

Have you experienced packer faijures in single comnletions?®

MR, DEWEY:
Yes, sir.
MR, PATMAN:
You have seen packers in single completions?
MR, DEWEY: -
Yes, sir.
VR, PATMAN:
You have seen formation packers%
MR. DEWEY:
Yes, sir;
MR, PATMAN: |
You have seen them cutside the casing?
MR, DEWEY:
That is right.
MR, PATMANS

You have had fallures in both instances?®

9.




. MR, PATMAN:

' MR, DEWEY:

That is right.

| MR. PATVAN:
; You wouldn't, in turn, recommend to this Commission that they

i stop the drilling of all wells in New Mexico where packers are

being set, because they fail in single completions?

' MR. DEWEY:

I would make no such recommendation, would you?

I am asking the questions,

? Would you say the packer failures in single completions are

greater or less than in dual completions?®
MR. DEWEY: |

I have no idea - packer fallures in sihgle conpletions
are bad enough.

MR, PATUAN:

Generally, isn't it true when you set a packer in dual completions

you set 1t>1n the casing perforating below and above, running
tubing through 1t%

MR, DEWEY:
Our experience we have had in the two we have set, we did
it that way,
MR. PATHAN: ;
Isn't that a more ideal method of securing an effective packer
seal thﬁn on the outside casing where the hole might not be even

)




; and‘you are setting 1t against the hole or pipe?

% MR, DEWEY:
! i Of course the pipe is a little better than open formation,
There are lots of different kinds of packers, different
ways of setting them, Lots of circumstances that do not
make 1£ ideal.
: MR, PATMAN:
My question was - you are more.likely to secure effective packer
seal set in the casing'than you are when you set it againét the
formation or outside the casing?
MR. DEWEY: |

I would say your hopes are}higher.

~, MR, PATMAN:
Are jou famil;ar with the equipment designed to effectuate th@s
pufpose? |
' MR, DEWEY:
I listened to Mr. Gray's explanation,
i MR, PATHAN:
% That is all you know about it%
? MR, DEWEY:
‘ I have had no practical experience with 1it,
' MR, PATHMAN:

. You say in your testimony you wouldn't recommend them because

you have corrosion - do you remember that general statement%

11.
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MR. DEWEY:
I think that‘is a very true statement.

MR. PATHAN:

Tell me why you would have more corrosion in two reservoirs than

you would in one - more 1ikely to have corrosioq-in two j

reservbirs than you wounld have in single completions of the same i

reservoirs?

SRS SRSt IUUPR

MR, DEWEY: |

§ Corrosion is general =~ it is very hard to. predict corrosion.

e
fOe
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If you operate two reservolrs, ejither one or both may be' i
corfosive, and 1f one of them is corrosive and the other f
; not corrosive you have ruined that in your good reservoir
: with the corrosive one. If you open the one that is
2 non-corrosive, you will probably not get a material amount E
of trouble, but the other one may be very corrosive and :
require the replacing of equipment, o E
MR. PATHANS \ |
The fact that you set that packer between the two horizons? ' 2
| MR, DEWEY: |
: If you experience & condition like that, one corrosive'
and the other non~corrosive, the corrosive reservoir may
corrode all the extra equipment and you might be out

there wofking on that corrosion and all the time you are

12,




5 losing production during that interrim from the other reservoir,

' The costs.in operations are greatly increased,

MR, PATMAN:

Do you knoﬁ of any situations like that - where you have this bad
situation?

| MR. DEVEY:

I can cite an example,
MR. PATMAN: .
Give me an exampleKof fhis bad condition where you have gotten
your packer out working én it in this corrosion.
MR. DEWEY:
I did not say necessarily packer°
MR, PATMAN:

Give me an example,

- MR, DEWEY:

We have had some wells in our fields,
MR. PATNAN:
You got dual completions there?
MR, DEVEY:

No, sir, Corrosion in the Hardin-Glascock field.
MR, PATIAN:
Dual completions there%

- MR. DEVEY:

Not on our property,

13
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MR, PATMN,
How about the Goldsmith?
T ' MR. DEwgy,




well in on single GOmpletioﬁ.

MR. DEWEY: |
- f And the casing is leaking =--
' MR, PATMAN:
You have closed your well in,

MR. DEWEY:
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Closed in temporarily.
MR. PATMAN:

© You could run a string inside.

i MR, DEWEY:

é You wouldn't have the room,

% MR, PATMAN: | |

' You have set too small casing.

MR, DEWEY: |
What size do you advocate when you run a 4 inch casing you |
are just out of hole, F

MR, PATMAN:

Would the fact that you dually completed a well cause more

E? corrosion than if you had completed those two reservbirs singly®

| MR. DEWEY: _

_ | MR, Patman, I do not cause corrosion.

MR, PATMAN:

Multiple completions don't cause it either do  they?

MR. DEWEY:

I have little hearsay evidence on that ~ it is something

is




¢ a I do not unde}stand, perhaps you will. I have been told
' in the Goldsmith field where packers have been set that
they find the setting of the packer inside the caSing, for

some unknown reason has stimulated the corrosion so that i

! | the tubing 1s very badly eaten out,
MR. PATHAN:

SOV ORI -

; That 1s a single completion well - Would a dually completed be
é worse?

. MR, DEWEY:

; I think so.

% MR. PATMAN:

Isn't it the chemical characteristics of the liquids from that
formation and then the paéker?

MR, DEWEY:

If you have an uneconomical situation,

MR, PATHMAN:

Anser my geustion,
MR. PRESSLER:
Mr, Patman is talking about what causes
corrosioh, it will be the same from the
chemicals in oil of dually or singly
completed tests - as to what causes
corrosion and if corrosion what will be

the effect in single and dual completions.

16




It is the effect of corrosion in dual !

completions, and I think that is the
Question that 1s concerning the
: Commission,
| MR. DEWEY:
I cannot explain so, but the people that told me about
it are convinced that the setting of that packer, for i
; some unknownh reason, accelerates corrosion., They dontt :
know the cause, they aren't able to tell 1t to me. :
¢ . MR, PATMAN: ‘
That is a singly completed well?
MR, DEWEY:

Yes, sir. ;
MR. PATMAN: |
Isn't ittrue the Gulf is producing in the Goldsmith%
MR. DEWEY:

Yes, sir.

MR, PATHAN:
They have had considerably more experience in Goldmsith than you . y
have?' | |
Hﬁ. DEVEY:

| rYou think because they have more wells, they have had-

more experience?

17.
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MR, PATMAN,

MR. PaTyay
Who is tpe technicqy eXpert, you op your lawyeps

I imagine I have hag 5 little more_experience than he has,
I imagine I have ..

COMMISSIONER MILES,
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pestimony of Hr. R. 5. DBWBY before the 0il Conservation Com-

mission on January 10, 1947, in re multiple-zone completions.

(EXAMINATION OF MR. R. S. DEWEY)

(After being duly sworn, Mr. Dewey testified as
follows)

" MR. W. E. HUBBARD (Examiner)

Mr. Dewey, will you state your full name,
affiliation, and experience? ‘ E
MR. DEWEY: |

| My nane is Robert S. Dewey, I am employed by the
Humble 01l EOmpany and have been”employed by them the past
20 years, most of the time in}the West Texas and New Mexico
area. I am the Division Petroleum Engineer, iscated ab
Midland, Texas. |
MR._HUBBARD: !

You mind stating, Mr. Dewey, what you know‘of the
operations of the Hunible Oil Comﬁany in dual.completions;
and the new experience in West Texas, thch would have any *
bearing on the propriety of Gual completions.

MR. DEWEY:

A survey made recently of the Huble Company's

experience with Multiple zone completions indicates oﬁt of

36 multiple zone completions made, up until the late Spring
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of 1946, the Humble Company had 14 failures, and has had
to&ork‘ovef 18 of these wells as a direct resuit of having
completed them as dual zone completions. In addition to this,
for the past 16 months, endihg April 1, 1946, the~Hﬁmble
Company had 78 packer fdﬂures;‘and single zone completions
in its operations - of 58, these failures whepe the cause was
known, 27 leakedon test, 12 could not be unseated, 5 hung
up going in the hole, and 4 failed to set. The mts gave
way on 4 paékers when set while running in the hole, and for
the other 5 it was considered the channels behind the casing
were responsible for failure to obtain shut bff. The detail
material of which that is a summary - we would be glad to
prepare. The show of individual wells at a depth at which
the cbmpletionS’were made ~ the depth at which the packers
were set, énd the cause of failure as we interpreted it.
If the Commission would desire that type of information in
detail we would be glad to submit it to them for this hearing.
MR. SPURRIER:

Do you have that information in a form you may
submit it right now as an exhibit?
MR. DEWEY: |

No, it isn't ready. We have it in a way, but not

2,
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ih a way we wpuld 1iké to handle it, g
MR. SPURRIER: ( ¥
We will pﬁt in the record you may  prepare it in detail
and send it in and we will make it a part of this record,
MR. DEWEY:
That record will cover the Humble's experience in West
Texas and New Mexico, as well as being inciuded in the whole.
We draw @ conclusion from our experieﬁce of multiple zone
COmpletions bésed‘updn failures - wé have noted that‘they have
not proved satisfactory and that there is still room for
improvement in the manner of both making multiple zone completions—é

and the equipment used. We do not feel that either have |

.reached perfection yet.

MR. S URRIER:

You think, Mr. Dewey, there is a good chance of doing
this, once a gfeat number of wells in the pool have bheen
dually completed? |
MR. DEWEY: |

I do =~ I think one or two poorly completed may cause

serious migration from one aone to another.

" MR. SPURRIER:

. NR. DEWEY:

‘5

Will>that cause waste?

It might cause very serious waste, particularly the

oil from one horizon got away and got into sand -~ got into water

3.



sand, and the waste might be very extensive.

I might illustfate one basis_for that conclusion -
The operaﬁors in the Seminole sand in West Tgxas decided to
employ a consultant to analze the reservoir characteristics
in the field to determine for the current condition of the
reservoir and make recémmendations, looking toward the
future production and possible secondary recovery program or gas
maintenance program.

In the Seminole reservoir there are two horizons, the

upper is the Yates and it is in the central part of the field,

.it carries abnormally high gas, the 0il productive horizon

is in the San Andres formation, a considerable depth below
the yates horizon. The original gas cap in the San Andres
formation - this gas cap was under laid by oil in the drilling
of the reservoir, the operators found it rather difficult to
drill their wells.without setting an intermediaté;set of casing
to exclude the Yates sand gas.,

In fact, the rules and regulations were written by the
Texas Railway Commission requiring the central part of the shale
each operator would case off the Yates gas sand. The consultant,
after analyzing for some 6 or 8 months came to the conclusion

that there must be migration downward on the Yates gas sand

ke
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into the gas cap overlying the oil production and that this

‘migration of free gas from the upper to the lower horizon

was of such serious extent they might be unable to complete
thelr analysis ~ so the Seminole reservoir test confirmed the
féct that there'was sucha migration. At the present time the
operators in the Seminole field are concerned over this
migration and we are trying to find which well or wells are
cohtributing the gas to the lower horizon, |

This 1illustration, to my miﬁd, even where operators
use due diligence and have submitted cases, made tests
prescribed by the regulatory board, even then perhaps onse or
two, perbhaps more wells can change very greatly the reservoir
characteristics from one reservbir flow into another reservoir
under multiple zone conditions, | _ _

& Similar thing might happen, in fact an opportunity
for it to happen would be greater I think than under the
example I have clted., We do know in the Seminole reservoir
the corrosion is bad, casing corrosion, and we do know we have
casing corrosion in such pools as Hobbs in New idexico, and
other pools in the Hobbs pools, For instance one 6perator,
the Shell Company, had been carrying on a rather extensive
program in setting inslde strings of casing in a great many

of their wells, This company felt that it was pertinent to

5e



protect their investment and future recovery in the Hobbs pool,

setting strings of éasing - and a good deal of expense to them-

selves, I am sure they are not the oniy operators in New Mexico
that have similar conditions.

I think casing corrosion is one of the very serious
things that should be considered in writing any general order
or any specific order rélative to-permitting dual completions,
4s yet, we know very llttle about preventing casing corrosion,

One method that has been tried and is belng tried is by
lubricating foamites and other compounds down the annulus between
the casing and tubing.to act as an equalizer to prevent the
corrosion from attacking the casing.

‘Under dual completions method wheré the annulus space is
used aé a flow string we do not see‘hbﬁ an operator can use
preventitive measures so far»as anything to prevent casing
/corrosion. We also know that in sipgle completions we have a
great deal of trouble with parrafin, wells have a tendency to
parrafin up. We don't know just how the multiple zone completions
and operator 1s going to handle the parrafin problem, how he is goihg
to successfully pull the tube and scrape the parrafin that may :
accumulate in the annulus, We have heard nothing from the

relative solution of that problem, I think it is one that

should be given consideration in the multiple zone completions in

6,
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the New Mexico area,

MR. SPURRIER:

Did the Humble Company operate in the field now under

construction?

MR, DEWEY:
That

several leases,
offsets the Gulf West Grimes lease, in which Mr, Gray has proposedz

making dual completions.

‘is correct ~ in the Hobbs pool the Humble operates

Our principal is our federal Leonard lease which

This is a federal lease which, under

the current federal regulations, will not permit us to make a

dual completion to protect withdrawals from the Bowers sand.

"Not that we have planned’or care to make dual completions; it has

been our intention that as the Bowers sand develops we would drillz

a well to the Bowers sand and to complete 1t there, and we

have had no

present sand and ours and the Bowers sand,

idea of trying to make dual completion between the

In fact, we oppose

Mr. Gray's application in that we feel such application sets a

precedent in the Hobbs field which we think would be detrimental

in any way notXOnly to ourselves, but to the other operators

interested in the pool.
COMMISSIONER MILES:

Do
MR, DEWEY:
| We

you feel that would apply to the other fields?
do - we feel the regulations now in force will serve

7e
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" cases perhaps dual completions will effect a nice saving for

best,
COMMISSIONER MILES::

You feel it will be economical?
MR. DEWEY:

We feel economy. oQér a long range will be better served
under single completion‘s as a whole than it will under dual
completions, /Dual completions indicate a nice initial saving - on

down the line the difficulties that can and do arise under it in

working wells over and loss of o0il, and other things will more

than neutralize the initial savings. We think in individual

some particularoperator.
COMMISSIONER MILES:
In all particular cases from conservation of the oil?

MR. DEWEY:

If some operafors are particularly luck in the

installation and type of reservoir - he might not have parrafin i
or corrosion trouble, may not have these two things to contend
with, Some other operator may be led into following the example.

- Just one other thing relative to the Gulf application for
dual completion in Hobbs pool, I wish to point out to the
Commission 1f anything was offered in the test relative to what
intentions the Gulf had relative to the taking of bottom hole
pressure - and other things that might be of interest following

8.
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the productivity of Bowers sand.

| It has been thé Humble Company's”experience‘that where
dually completed wells are permitted it 1is very difficult to
get the same type and quality of ﬁroduction data and pressure
data that we feel we need in making our reservoir studies. If we
do not have that type of information we are unable to analyze our
reservoirs and determine whether consideration should be given to
secondary recovery pressure maintenancé and othér means of
increasing the ultimate recovery that might be obtained on just
direct flow to abandonment,

- I have here a paper that was prepared for presentation
before the AP.IL, and Pacific Coast Division of Production,
American Petroleun Instiﬁute, Los Angeles, California. This is |
a preprint I have obtained from the API titled “Dual Performance %
of Multi-Zone Wells in the Wilmington Field, California," by |

‘Carlton Beal of the Richfield 0il Corporation, and Readeinterburn,g

Union Pacific Railroad Company.
I would like to introduct this as an Exhibit in the casec.
Relative to the Drinkard-Paddock area - for another purpose
we prepared a typical cross section of this area which might be
of interest in showing and foilowing this discussion of the various:
zones, We are particularly interésted In the Paddock area, due to ;
our development on our New Mexico State lgase élUp to December 30,
1946, we had 11 wells completed on that lease, we took some

productivity on the State, $9, S1U0, and 811, and the producitivity

9.,




factor on New Mexico State was taken November 6, %946, after just 5
hours test - indicated fluid productivity factor of 29 or 35,'this?
fluid productivity became a substantial decline, if the test is
extended long enough the productivity factors are rather low,
which does not indicate that it is too good prdducing property.

89 had .83, .43, S1U had .36 to .18, S11 had .77 to .30
These increasing productivity factors were accomplished by
increasihg the gas-o0il ratio and also by increasing water
percentages, We are perturbed on this lease; we have at least
3 horizons in the Paddock Pay, and in these 3 horizons we haven't
as yet been able to identify an individual well - just which ones
are making water and which ones are not. While the water
; - percentage 1is not,very»large as yet, it is increasing and loogs to
| us that this would constitute a very serious problem on that lease !
before long. We do feel these wells, if they had been dually
completed it would have been almost impossible for us to gather
the type of information we will need to identify the water - where |
the water is coming from; and-to do the necessary shut off when
it becomes too large, without sacrificing productibn from the
lower Drinkard‘horizon during the time we are working over the
well and the expense would be greater than it will be under
the condition where each well is produced from one horizon-at the
time.

We do view with alarm the declining pressure Mr, Gray

)
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testified to. In the Drinkard field we may have some indications
of the gas cap, which may need to be corrected. We feel so far as
our property is concerned we would aid to have the Drihkard and
éeddock wells dually completed. There is more water being
produced from our Drinkard area than there is from the Paddock
wells, The gas-oil rafio, the last time we consulted, it was 1732
pounds - a rather high ratio for the length of time the wells

have been under production,

In completing Greenwood in the Brunson field, we found
there were two zones of production in the Ellenburger line which
were substantially separated from each other by a;bafren streak -
shortly-after completion of the well the water percentage
increased, at an alarming rate, so that we felf 1t was necessary
to go in and abandon the lower part of the Ellenburger formation,

. If you will note from-the cross-section submitted to you,
that this covers guitean area and it might be possible to get

almost any number of wells completed between different zones - it

past you could go down one well beyond one horizon and follow where

-

F_might be possible if the area continues to develop as it has 1n.ﬁhe§

:
!
t

|

it is duly completed andfollow down pregressively through 6 differen&

steps across the field until you had everything tied from the

Paddock Pay clear to the Ellenburger Pay, some gas drives andsome

11.
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water drives, some would hecessarily have ‘to be pumped. It !

B

would become an exceedingly complicated pattern,ﬁand present a

problem to any regulatory,body to devise any adequate means of

e e AR

policy and maintenance of equitiesbetween the operatorss We'feel
that dual completions were justified'as a war emergency, put the’

war emergency 1s largely in the past. We might look forward to

“sufficient steel to give us the necessary casing to make single

ey o . AR AU T TR

! casing in our wells and not too much undue delay. 1
z E In conclusion, I wish to emphasize it is our intention E

to continued with the single well completions, and we hope we will !

not be forced to meet offsets thatare dually completed.

ey, AT TS

MR. SELLINGER: |
i

e aai

Mr. Dewey, the 58 instances you referred to earlier covered L
f1lowing wells did they not? _ ;
MR, DEWEY: i

A LTI T

That is my undérstanding. : %
MR, SELLINGER:

Where you have & dual completion in which one or both are
pumnping, it would bé less satisfactory than a flowing dual
completion wéuld it not?

MR, DEWEY?
I think greatly so. That would depend upon whether the i

upper formations were pumped or the relative amount of trouble

you would have with ﬁhe two,




MR, SELLINGER:

i
i

Where one or both are pumped, the problem would be greatly |

exaggerated would they not - from a practical point of view?

MR. DEWEY:

1
!

1

That 1s right, the packing element would be increased, Thei
}

packers treated as being such simple mechanisms, but besides
the principal packer you have to put in a well, there are other
packing elements in there, so that you may have from 5 to 8
different elements that have to hold. It isn't just one single
packer, Where you are trying to pump through a pack there is a
ce?tain amount of we&er and the difficulties are greatly
increased.

MR, SELLINGER: That is all.

MR, ATWOOD: »
Mr, Dewey, wouldn'’t it be up to the individual operator

in each individual case whether or not the advantages out
weighed the disadvantages in making dual completions?
MR. DEWEY:

I think we are in a common reservoir and we all have
common interests into those reservoirs, and any damage that is
done by one operator may lead to damage to the other operators

in there - I do not see why one operator should have the right

to go in there and jeopardize the equity the other operators have

in the pool to gain maybe temporary economy,

13
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WR. ATWOOD:

Damage can only resulf through improper completion
couldn't 1t? S
MR, DEWEY:

The 0pera£or may make a completion with all'best
intentions and he may feel it is a proper completion, and nobody
may detect the damage for & considerable length of time -
it is similar to that case 1 tried to explain to you about the
Seminolé field. Ybu might not be conscious there 1s.any damage
dohe. The same thing could happen with multiple zone
,completions, everybody pe entirely innocent of the damage.

MR. ATWOOD: | ‘

You claim theSeminole pool damage was due to multiple
completions? i
MR, DEWBY: |

No; sir, that was due to something else.
MR. ATWOOD: ‘

And if a failure in completion occurs, or 1if later a
failure oécurs, can it not bé detected DY proper inspection?
MR, DEWEY: |

with the operators in the Seminole field, they were as
diligent as operators generally are.

MR. ATWOOD:

1 am speaking about multiple inspection in Lea County,

14
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no ~ we have none in Ney Mexico that I know of, ]
MR. ATWoop,

——

/

i
¢

it might pe detecteq after the damage is done, It isntg 4 question;

800d chance the damage would pe done before j¢ was detected. i

MR, ATWOOD ;

- Compareq,

MR, ATWOOD ;
How many Cases qo You knoy Of where damage frop Multiple

53
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zones or dual cqmplétions have happened?
MR, DEWEY:

Frankly, I don't know of any, I am not experienced in
multiple zone completions, becéuse we have madebut two and both
of those were the very simple type or we were producing gas through
theannulus and oil through the tubing,(and all it required was the
simple packer. Did not require a lot of suppiemental gadgets
such as multiple zone completions may run into. '

MR, ATWOOD:

Isn't is possibie by use of proper material, ékill, ahd
handling - to successfully complete dual zone operations in Lea
county? ‘

MR. DEWEY: |

I think it is possible, but one or two bad.ones may
neutralize all good ones.
MR, ATWOOD:

You have just said there were bad ones in single zone
operations - completions,
MR, DEWEY:

Yes, we have so many troubles we don't want to complicate

¢ them with a lot more. .

. MR. ATWOOD:

You understand this order is permissive only, and not

mandatory?

16,
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MR, DEWEY S
Yes,,Irunderstané,that, put if a perm1351ve order like

that 15 granted j1ysooner or later pecomed almos?t mandatory by its
greater enlargment. |
MR, ATWOOD:

wWouldn't thatbe pecause of the success of 1t?
MR. DEWEY:

Not necesSarily - no, siTe
\R. ATWOOD!

if it is & failure it would not bemandatory You object,

I belieVe, to the completion’of the single well 1n Hobbs a8 dual

completion gell, 40 you think 1t will damage the Humble 1ease o do

that?
MR. DEWEY S

1f they complete 2 gual well there, 1 anticipabte the
federal authorities will expect 1S to complete 2 dual ﬁell.
R, ATWOOD: -

Anytime your acreage is offseb by produgtion from another
gone, you try to offset it don't you? |
MR. DEWEY:

Yes, W€ rry bto do thabe
MR, ATWOOD: |

In this cases gou would Pe willing to d° j¢, if Mr.
Morrell would let you, wouldn'?v you?
ﬁﬂ.ﬁﬂmiz

1 ghink S50
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MR,

ATWOOD ;
Your objection 1s ¢

DEWEY ;

» The unfairness of it,

ATWOOD

| MR. DEWEY:
{ No, we manage to.carry oup load,
MR, 4TWOOD | ‘ |
You are afraid they are going to do 1t - - .

i they were bhotp éuccqssful

completion was concerned,

i MR. DEWEY‘:
‘ dual completions,
MR. ATWOOD;

{ 800d luek in dual completions 9%
: MR, DEWEY;

We have had two in our area, one of thepm - . I would say

The other one was sSuccessful

18

» 80 far as the mechanics in dual
One of then Was unsuccessful due to

evelop the gas reserve we thought we

» 1t was done as & war emergency,
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MR, aTWoOD;
; Other companies‘have had faiy Success, hgve they note
MR, DEWEY;
F I do not 1jke to give g lot of hearsay, but - - _
MR, 4TWoOD,

?, - You have heard the testimony of Mr, Gray, the Gulrrs
éexperiehce?

EMR; DEWBY:

f He was testifying about Kansas and Oklahons,

' MR. ATWOOD;
/ _
i You think your fajilure down in Texas was On account of

‘ being ip Texas?
YR, DEWEY: |

.

°Perators in Oklahopms,
MR, ATWOOD;

That ig all, thank you,
MR. S. A. SANDERSOK.

5 On these 58 dually completed wells where yoy had the 8

5 fallures, do you know in a generg] way, where they were locateq,

F MR, DEWEY: Two of them were locateq in West Texas area,

f and the others ip the Operating territory of the Humble, 7 can

5 81ive you g general idea, 1 think, where they were located, We are
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MR. SANDERSON:

The tempexetures are much higher than they are in the
West Texas-ne’ Mexico areu\\ The tabulation VWill give the depth
of those and we can su‘wl\'the temperatures if you would be
interesteq,

MR, SANDERSON;

In a general way the temperatures down there eXxceed
- 200 degrees? |
MR. DEWEY:

I could not testify to that, not well enough acquainted

with that country to say they exceed 2ug degrees.

-—-—n-——-—---
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BOTTOM HOLE PRESSURE
| TESTS

TIDE WATER ASSOCIATED OTL COMPANY

BRUNSON ELLENBERGER FIELD

TIDE _WATER STATE "st #i

2-22-51 2-24-51

SUBSURFACE ENGINEERING COMPANY

production engineering services

TULSA, OKLAHOMA OKLAHOMA CITY, OKLAHOMA LINDSAY, OKLAHOMA
SNYDER, TEXAS MIDLAND, TEXAS PREMONT, TEXAS
HOUSTON, TEXAS




NEW
MEXICO

ENGINEER'NG COMPANY ¢ production engineering services

701 S. 331d WEST AVE. TULSA TELEPHONE 54-5819

1307 Bell Avenue ~ Bouston

February 24, 1951
B237-51

Tide Water Associated 01l Covpany

¥o0lintio Building

Midlamd, Texns

Attention: kr. B. B. Tuocker

Gentlemen:

Enolosed please find report showing results of P. I. Veut
run on Tida water State "™ FL 1n the Rrunson Lllenbergor
Yield, 2-22-51 through 2-24-51.

? Theak you very much for permitting us to serve you,

Yours very truly,
SUBSURFACRE BHOINERRING COUVANY

giww/f%

Loules A, Ploard

Enocl. 4 coples report




STATE "S" /i, - BRUNSON FIuLD

DRILI. STEM TESTS

. T
[ o T PO S P . PR et e i

st RN

x. <

DST 4 | A # s, #
Simpson
Formation Tested McKee _ Connell Ellenberger Ellenberger
; Total Depth 7520! 76461 78961 78961
: Packer Set At 73981 75561 77391 In 53 Csg. @ 7672
Total No. Feet Tested /221 9c! 571 Perf, 7706-321
Size Hole 6 3/1 No 6 3/4
Size Drill Pipe 3 1/2 Med. Test 31/2 2 EUE
Choke Size: .
(1) Top i n 1n
(2) Bottom 5/8n 5/8n 5/8n
Blanket None None " None
Total Time Tool Oren 1 Hr. 18 Nin. 1 Hr. 18 Min. 1 Hr.
Gas to Surface (Time) 3 Kin. 5 Min. Slight Blow
Mud to Surface (Time) 11 1/2 ¥in, 4O Min, -
0il to Surface (Time) 12 1/2 ¥in. 48 Min. -
Flowing Data: ' Did Not
(1) Total Time Flowed 1 Hr. 6 Kin. 30 Min, Flow
(2) Rate of Flow 5C BH 56.6 BPH -
(3) % oi1 100 100 ~
; (4) € Water - - -
! (5) Flowing Surf. Pressure ? - -
; (6) Total Bbls. Flowed 55 28,29 -
, Recovered (When Pulled):
j (1) oil 1800 GO -
i (2) Water -~ - -
‘ (3) Mud - - 730" Drlg.
: Flowing (Final) BHP 13664 11604 3504
Length of Time Tool Closed 15 Min. 15 Min, 15 Min.
Static BHP 2730# 28454 -
Initial Hydrostatic Mud 4t. 39954 35504 34554
Final Hydrostatic Mud It, 3995# 3L05§ 3455
Mud Wt., #/Gal. 9.37% 9.24 9.0#
Date Testeq 1-4-51 1-6-51 1-12-51 1-16-51

Failed to test
this zone when drilled -

Geol. rerorted no staining -

Test varified same.
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1951, at 10:00 a.
NOTICE OF PUBLICNBION
, STATE O NEW MEXICO
OlL CONSERVATION COMMISSION.

The State of New Mexico by its 0il conservation Cdmmission
ant to law and the Rules and Regulations

yes notice pursuw
of the following

nereby gl
of said Comn

ed thereundel,
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in the NE/k NW/k section 15, T.21 S, R. 37 E, Rea County,

New Mexico, for the Ellenburger and McKee Formations; or in
the alternative to authorize transfer of allowable of State S
No. 4 to State S No. 3 for Ellenburger production,

Casg 201:

In the ﬁatter of the application of Cities Service 0il Company

for authority to dually complete State S No. 3, located in the

SE/L NW/4 section 15, T.21 S, R. 37 E, Lea County, New Mexico,

in the Ellenburger and McKee formations.
Case 202: ,
In the matter of the application of Byrd~Frost, Inc. for

designation. and spacing rules for a Mesa Verde gés pool to be

known as Largo Mesa Verde gas pool, comprising:
T. 29 N, R.8 W
Sections 1 to 36, inclusive
T. 28 N, R.8W
Sections 7 to'18, 20 to 28, and 34 to 36

T. 27N, R.8 W
Sec¢tions 1 to'4, and 9 to 12

I. 9N, R YK

Sections 17 to 20, and 28 to 34

T.28 N, R, W

Sections 7 to 10, 15 to 22, and 26 to 35

2.




Case 203:

Inlﬁhé matter of hearing to be held by the 0il Conservation

Commission, upon jts own motion, for the designation, extension,

or deletion of the various pools listed and described, as

follows:

Extend the House pool:

20 S, R.38 E
8/2 Section Il
NE/L and S/2 section 12
N/2 section 13
N/2 section 14

T, 205, R.IQE

W/2 section 7
NW/4 Section 18

Extend the Bough Pool:
7.9 S, R.36 E
S/2 section 7
All section 18

Extend the Vacuum pool:
T,18 S, R. 34 E

All section 5 -

Extend the Bagley 3iluro-Devonian pool:

T, 11 S, R, 33 E

SE/4 section 33°
SW/L section 3k

T.12 8, R.33 K

W/2 section 3
E/2 section 4

Create the following pools:

Twin Lakes pool

T,8 S, Re 28 B
SE/4 section 35
S/2 section 36

P




T.9 s, R.28 E
All section 1
E/2 section 2

owler-Blinebr 001

T.24 S, R, 37 E
W/2 section 15
All section 16
N/2 section 21
NW/L4 section 22

Gladiola~Abo pool
T 12 S, R, 37 E-
All section 13
E/2 section 14
NE/L section 23
N/2 section 24

T. é.s,pﬂg;z7 E

SW/L section 5
¢ 8/2 section 6

all section 7

W/2 section 8

Keohane pool

T. 98, R. 25 E
SE/4 section 1
E/2 section 12
T.9 S, R. 30 E
S/2 section 6
All section 7

GIVEN under the seal of the 0il Conservation Commission of

New Mexico, at Santa Fe, New Mexico, on February 21, 1951,

s/
SEAL

Lo

'STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OIL CONSERVATION COIZMISSION
R. R. Spurrier

R. R. SPURRIER

Secretary.



BEFORE:

‘Hon. Guy Shepard, Member and Acting Chairman
Hon. R. Ro. Spurrier, Member and Secretary

REGISTER:
g, T. Hanners
U. D. Sawyer
Lovington, New Mexico

John Major
0il Development of Texas
Amarillo, Texas

E. A Paschal
0il Development of Texas
Amarillo, Texas

Charles*E.’Shaver
Humble 0il and Refining Company
Houston, Texas

j. R. Puckett
Magnolia Petroleum Company
Kernit, Texas

L. J. Gude
0il Development Company of Texas
Amarillo, Texas ‘

Frank Purdum
gubsurface Engineering Company
Tulsa, Oklahoma

Bernerd A. Ray
Consulting Geologist
Midland, Texas

M. B. Penn
Mid-Continent
Tulsa, Oklahoma

E. J. Pierce
Mid-Gontinent
Midland, Texas

J. H. Crocker
Mid-Continent
Tulsa, Oklahoma




E. P. Keeler
Magnolia Petroleum Company
Dallas, Texas

Foster Morrell
U. S. Geological Survey
Roswell, New Mexico ‘

Robert E. Murphy
Magnolia Petroleum Company
Roswell, New Mexico

E. E, Kinney :
New Mexico Bureau of Mines
Artesia, New Mexico

Hiram M. Dow _
Roswell

Wm. Ed McKellar, Jr.
Magnolia Petroleum Company
Dallas, Texas

E. G. Iden
0il Development Company of Texas
‘Albuquerque, New Mexico

Mrs. U. D. Sawyer
Crossroads
New Mexico

Don G. McCormick
Carlsbad, New Mexico

George Hirschfeld
New Mexico Oil & G. E. C.
Hobbs, MNew Mexico

Elvis A. Utz
0il Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexico

H. A. Nedom

Amerada
Tulsa, Oklahoma
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¢. V. Millikan
Amerada

Tulsa, Oklahoma
R. U. Fitting, Jre
U, D. Sawyer
Midland, Texas
George Graham

0il Conservation Commission
Sganta Fe, New Mexico

— o @ wm = e &

CHATRMAN SHEPARD: The meeting will come to order. The
first case'to be taken up is No. 1, the allowable. Mr;
McCormick, w@ll you proceed?

MR.,MECORMICK: I'wouid 1ike to have Mr. Utz and Mr.-Kinney
sworn, please.

(Mr. Utz and Mr. Kinney sworn.)

ELVIS A. U4,
having been first duly é&éfﬁ, teéﬁified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION

MR, MeGOREIGK:

Q Gé ahééd'éhd'state your name.

A Elvis A. Utz, engineer for the 0il Conservation Commission.
Q I ﬁill ask you if you have made a study of the market demand
~ for oil for the Stave of New Mexico for April 19517

A Yes, I have. |

Te




Q You have an estimate of the market demand made by the

United States Bureau of lines?

A No, I do not have it, this month, it didn't arrive.

Q Have you received and compiled the nominaﬁions of purchasers?
A Yes, I have.

Q What do the nominations total?

The total nominations are 1&2;&80 for the state; 141,620
for the southeast.,
Q How does that compare with the nominétions for the preceding
month?
A The state nominations are 370 barrels up,or 3 per cent;
the nominations for the southeast are 270 barrels increase.
Q I will ask you if you have an opinion as to what the
reasonable market demand for oil per day for the’state will be
during the month of April? |
A Yes I‘have an opinion és to the estimate, and it is 152,204
barrels per day for the state. For the southeast - I am sorry -
correction. 152,20k for the southeast and 154,054 for the state.

Q In your opinion how much of that would be allocated to San

Juan County?

A 850 bafréls.v

Q In your opinion can the balance of the market demand be met
by the allocated pools of southeastern New Mexico?

A According to all documentary evidence we have,'at hand, they

can, yes.




Q Is the potential producing capacity of all wells in the

southeastern New Mexico greater than the figure you have
given?

A I Believe they are.'

Q To prevent waste, in your opinion, is it necessary to pro
rate and allécate production in southeastern New Mexico?
A In my opinion, it is.

Q@ In your opinion, can the pools of southeastern New

Mexico produce 152,204 barrels per day without permitting

waste?

A Yes,'Mey can.

Q What do you recommend as the daily allowable production
then for southeastern New Mexico?

A 52 barrels normal unit allowable the same as last month,
Q And how should production be distributed?

A According the presenﬁ rules and regulatidns of the 0il
Conservation Commission.,

Q@ Do you have any other statement to make?

A No, I don't believe I do at this time,

Mr. ic CORMICK: Any questions of Mr. Uta?

(Witness excused.)
E. E. Kinney,

having been first duly sworn, testified as follows:
DIRECT EXAMINATION
9.




By MR. McCORMLCK:

" Q Go ahead and state your name and official position.

A Ed Kinney, petroleum engineer, New Mexico Bureau of Mines.

Q Are you making a continuing study of market demand for oil
in the State of New Mexico? |

A I am. | ‘

Q How long have you been making this study?

A About 16 months,

Q Please state in your own words the market conditions for oil
in New Mexiéo at this time.

A For the last four weeks the indicated movement of oil in-
New Mexico has been a net to storage, a very slight amount,

but to storage instead of from storage?gn the past.,.

Q How is the market, is it firm?

A The market demand is strdng. .The latest Bureau of Mines
figures on accrued stocks is just slight over 246 million dollars.
However, production stocks; gaséline, kerosene, and gas - o0il -~
are increasing slightly.

Q Do you have any other statement to make at this time?

A It would bé my recommendation that the unit aliowablé be

not increased above last months allowable.

Q Remain at 52 barrels? .

A Remain at 52 barrels; and try to bring up storage a little bit

more.

10.




MR. McCORMICK: Any questions of Mr. Kinney? That
will be all. .

_ (Witness excused.)
CHAIRMAN SHEPARD: Does anyone have any statement to
make regéraing the allowable. If not, we will take up the
next case, ‘
Case 149 by agreement of counsel will be continued

until nine o'clock in the morning.

STATE OF NEW MEXICO )
COUNTY OF BERNALILLO)

I hereby certify that the foregoing transcript of the
allowable hearing before the 0il Conservation Commission on
March 20, 1951, in the Gouncil Chambers, City Hall, Santa Fe,
New Mexico, is a true record of the sme to the best of my
knowledge, skili and ability. |

Dated at Albuquerque, New Mexico, March 2%, 1§51.

| é' ¢ /M

My Commission expires August 4, 1952,
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12/64" ok -

10/64" ok

8/64" ok -

WATER ASOCXATED COMPA
TIDE WATER STATE "gr &

22251 22451

GOOCR‘ & P. Io

198
011 Produotion - in:eoo-bhh./day
Ges Produotion - 199,000 ou,.ft,/day
Drop in BHP 874

QOR ® gggﬁg_q_, s 1021 ou,.rt./bbl.

P,I.» ;%; » 2,241 bdlse,/day/# arop BHP

041 Produotion - 137 bbls./day
Gas Production - 145,000 ou.rt,/day
Drop in HHP 694

GOR = y,{_ﬁg_g = 1058 ou.re,/obl,

P.I.® ___;g__ s 1,986 bbls,/day/# erop BHP

041 Produotion - 81 bdbla/day
Gas Produation - 94,000 ou,rt./dey
Drop in BHP 474

GOR .« _&8%9_ e 1180 ou.ft./bdl.

o R E; = 1.723 bdls/dey/# drop BHP



WATER AS:

VATER STATR »ge

2‘22‘51 2~2b°51

0AS CALOULATIONS
2" owr 3/8" Plate 13.2 psla = Atm, Press,

Qe GH:PrzurFtrx!‘8
12/6“" Ok P t 60#. T ®» 600, Sp. Gt. ,8
= 3,142 x 73.2 x 1.000 x 866

Q= 199 MOF/day

10/64" ok P = 4o, T = 60°, 3p. Gx. o .8
‘ Qs 3.142 x 83,2 x 1.000 x 866
Q= 145 MOP/day

8/64" ok PZ 21,5, T = 60°, gp. Or. = .8
Q= 3,142 x 34,7 x 1,000 x 866
Q * 94 MCF/Aay




WA 3900 TATED OIL COMPA
ON ENBE
TIDE_WATER STATE 8" #
‘ 1" 5,41 Bbln.
Elaps. 011 o1 041
Date . Time _Time . Juges b

©2.22-8) 19135 - | 12/64"
21100 12' 1 3/8 1 3/8 7 ks 7 Jibs 178.56
22100 1 12* 2 3/, 13/8 7 b 7 olshe 178,56
23100 1 12' 4 1/8 1 3/8 7 bl 7 b 178,56
24100 1 2 51/2 13/8 7 b 7 b 178.56

2-23-51 01:00 1 12' 6 7/8 1 3/8 N 7 by 178,56
02100 1 izt 85/8 13/, 947 97 227,28
03100 1 1210 378 1 3/ 947 9.7 227 .28
04100 1 13 1/8 1 3/h 9.47 9447 227.28 -
08100 1 13* 1 5/8 11/2 a <115 8.115 194.76
06100 1 13* 3 1/8 1 1/2 8.115 8.115 194,76
07100 1 13' 4 5/8 1 1/2 8,115 8.118 19 .76
Average last 3 hrs production 195 bbls,/day

r or

| 222-51 21110 773 0 .

22110 ?52 0
2310 76 0

24110 , 764 0

i 2-23«51 011)0 - 760 0

g 02110 753 0

P 03:10 760 -0

; og . 755 0

110 770 0

| 06110 755 0

- l’ -




VIAT SCCIATE LM

BRUNGOM RLLENDERGER MIELD
IR WATER OTATE Mor #b

Date
~2)=51 07155 10/64%
08100 13' 6 1/ ' :
09100 1 13* 6 1/2 /4 1.3 . 1,36 32.41
10100 1 13 8 1/2
11100 1} 13t 9 | , o
12100 1 13 o 1 5.h1 541 129 .8
13100 ) 13 11 1/8 1 1/3 6.09. 6.09 146,
AiO0 3 ALy a1/8 ) 5.41 5.41 129 .84
15100 1 w11/ 1 /8 6.09 6.09 146,16
16100 1 Ut 2 x/s 1 Sl 5.h1 129.8
17:00 1 Y 3 3/8 1 1/3 6.09 €.09 6.1
18300 1 16 b 3/8 - 8,41 5,61 129 .Bb
_‘ Avefage last seven hra. 137 Bbla, /day
TP op
2-23-51 08100 760 o
. 09110 788 0
11110 720 0
12110 720 (4]
12110 725 0
14110 720 0
15310 720 0
16¢10 740 0
17:10 , 755 o
-8 -




‘r mN s X7 R \RF
DR _WATER STATE Yg*

Q1L GAGES

- Blaps, - 0%) 011 011
Dete _ Mime  Tme  osges _ 0N/t _Bis/per. Bvia./hr, Evie./dsy Ok Gige

| 2-23-51 18125

318:% W' 5 1/2 . .
20130 2 %' 6 1/z 1 LIS 270 64.80
21130 1 Wt 7 /2 2.70 2.70 64,80
23130 2 A* 8 1/ 1 )/A 6.76 3.38 81.12
22451 (0! 1 ' 8 1/8 5/8 3.8 3,38 81.12
0133 ) W 91/2 5/8 3.3 3.38 81.12
03130 by 14'10 3/ 5/8 3,38 3.38 #2,12
~ Average Produotion lest 6 hra. 81,12 bbls/day
TP cP
22351 18340 740 0
20:40 775 0
21340 760 0 -
\ 22340 710 0
: 2140 693 0
- Re24-51 00140 690 0
: 01140 690 0
02140 0 0




TIDE VATER ASSCOIATED OIL COMPANY
 BRUN3ON ELLEKDBERGER FI

VA 4TATE "g"

, . S pip  PSIO
: ' : Serv. Nlapz. Tm. Helsae & .
. Date . ta : 8 . TP op _7859 -4300 . -
2-20-51 Shut 4n 16:15% 0 00
2.22-51 1lat statio 17139 49 20 890 Packer 2730 2699
222481 . 2nd atatie 19 121 53 06 883 n 2736 2706
22251 - onoa xz/%z"ok m9:35 0
' oming 12/ 2 ok Drawdown ses aetail aheet Page 9
1;3 flow 12/ hok Ob116 8. L 710 Peoker 2656 2626
, 2nd flow 12 /6hok 07:37 12 20 755 " 2649 2619
g ensd 10f " ok 07:55 0 00
owing 10/64"ok Buildup see detail sheet Page 12
1st flow 10/55"ok15t15 7 20 7,0 Packer 2672 2642
2nd flow 10/6Mk L okl8103 10 10 755 " 2667 26137
Opened 8/5%" ok 18325 0 00
. Zlowlng 8 g ok Buildup see detell agheet Page 15
18t Flow 8/6L"ok O21k5 8 20 690 Paoker 2689 2659




OKLAHOMA CITY SUBSURFACE ENGINEERING COMPANY HOUSTON

512 Leonharde Bldg. . . . . 1307 Bell
Phone 58-4915 - productlon engineering services Phone P-2429
_ Post Office Box 1827 TULSA  Phone 54-5819 :
PREMONT, TEXAS Phone 3101 MIDLAND, TEXAS Phone 3599

SNYDIR, TEXAS Phone 1457

Field ~__Brunson Ellenberge:r | Invoice No. M=2=223

Company____Tide Water Associated 01l Gpmpamr

Lease Tide later state "3" Well No.__ &
Date._2=22=51 Time.. 17139 Status of Well___ 18t statlo test
payBllenberger ., 7683 Bottom T.D 7395 Datum_=4300
Tubing 2 3/8" OBepn 7870 BH.C Plug or Pin Packer
Casing 2 1[2" Depth 7@5 Perforaﬁnnq?goo"zs Liner Tree Top_z_'_’__g__ug—
Depth Pressure Pressure Gradient
Feet Ibs. sq. in. A 1bs./f¢.
A Casing Press. Packer
2k 8%0 Tubing Press. 890 DuT
200 959 69 0 3? Oil Legvel zggfg
l&(}o,& 1585 626 : 031} Water Level none .
600k 2190 605 « 302 Hours—Shut In 48 $20 Flowing
7259 2606 416 - ,286 Temp. @ 785910 1367
7659 2668 62 310 Elevation—D.F. 3459 Ground 3449
73§2 27{2 62 .30 Last Test Date__ FPirst Test
7825 2719 Bottom of perf .310 ;l:; Ic:s:n:f :
7759 2699 Datum  +300  cheres:
um . Choke Size 12/64"
-4 300 2699 " « 300 Ol Bbls./day
Water Bbls./day
Total Bbls./day

Orifice and Line

Statie and Differential

Gas Sp. Gr. Ti
Cu. ft./day

GOR

GFR

PRODUCTIVITY INDBX—BBLS./DAY/LBS. DROP

Last Cumulative Present Cumulative Production
Production Production Between Tests
Recovery Factor
Instrument Aperada Number 5‘#0‘ B ) Bbls./pound Loss ‘
Run By Tefteller Calibration No. ¥-55 B Calculated By L. Ploerd

Calculations and Remarks:

fssumed reservoir gradlent .300

. FORM R.S. 1 75M 1.8%¢




OKLAHOMA CITY SUBSURFACE ENGINEERING COMPANY HOUSTON
512 Leonhardt Bldg. ) . . . . 1307 Bell
Phone 58.4915 production engineering services Phone P-2429
Post Office Box 1827 TULSA  Phone 54-5819 s
PREMONT, TEXAS Phone 3101 MIDLAND, TEXAS Phone 3599

SNYDLR, TEXAS Phone 1457

Field Brunson Ellenberger ; Invoice No, B=2-223
Company Tide Vater Asgoclated 0il Company
Lease Tide vater State “3" Well No &
Date__R=R2=51 Time 19:21 Status of welL___2hd Statio
payEllenberger . =~ 7683 Bottom._ 18 rp. 1895 Datum ~#30C
Tubing 23 / 8" oD Depth 7870 B.H.C Plug or Pin Packer
Casing 5 1/ 2" Depth 7895 Perforatirmg 800-25 Liner Tree Top__zlggg__
Depth Pressure Pressure Gradient
Feet Ibs. sq. in. A Ibs./ft.
o » ) ) Casing Press. pm »
2% 883 : 'I‘1:|bing Press.
. 2004 976 93 047 oo 1887
5004 1604 628 314 Hours—Shut Tn ] ¢ Flowing
L T A -
7659 2676 60 300 pemin R kg Cond 3LL49
7859 2736 60 - .3@0 Press. Last Test —4—2‘——51——————‘2'695#
=100 .= 30 BHI; Change
7759 2706 Patun 300 e 87 gatn
4300 2706 " « 200 Choke Size
. Oil Bbls./day
3 Water Bbls./day

Total Bbls./day

Orifice and Line

Static and Differential

Gas Sp. Gr. Tt
Cu. ft./day

GOR

GFR

PRODUCTIVITY INDBX~-BBLS./DAY/LBS. DROP

Last Cumulative : Pment Cumulative Production
Production Production Between Tests
. Recovery Factor
Instrument Anarada Number $404 B Bbls./pound Loss
Run By Teftoller _ Calibration No. KH=55 B Caleulated By 1,, Plcard

Calculations and Remarks:

FORM R.S. 1 75M 1-51




TIDE Halkr STATE Hpw &

‘BHP PSIG

' serv. Elepsed Tiae W _ @&
Dage Status Jine Heg. . Mg, B0 ST 7833 4200
agkey

22251 2nd B8%atio 19:2; 875 2736 2706
Opened on 12/640k 19:) 0 0 _

Plowing 12/64"0k 21310 1 35 77 2683 2645

22110 2 35 75 zggs 2645

23110 3 35 76 2668 2638

2h110 b 35 764 2665 2635

223-51 01:10 9 35 760 - 2664 2634

) 02110 6 35 758 2662 2632

03110 7 35 760 2658 2628

04310 8 35 755 2636 2626

lat flow 12/64%0k 0415 8 40 770 2656 2626

o 10 =




OKLAHOMA CITY

SUBSURFACE ENGINEERING COMPANY

P

HOUSTON

512 Leonhardt Bldg. . . . . 1307 Bell
Phone 58-4915 production-engineering services Phone P-2429
' Post Oifice Box 1827 TULSA  Phone 54-5819
PREMONT, TEXAS Phone 3101 MIDLAND, TEXAS Phone 3599
SNYDER, TEXAS Phone 1457
;Field Brunson E"le nber gor Invoice No. ¥-2-223
Company__¥1de ¥Water Asscolated 01l Gompany
Lease Tide vieter State “g¢ Well No L3
Dat‘ez"z3 =51 Time 0k 316 Status of WelL__18% flow - 12 /64" ok
Payxl‘l‘.nbor ger Top. 7683 » Bottom T.D.___ 7895 Datum_“_".______”o _
Tubing 23 / 8" 0yepth 7870 B.H.C. Plug or Pin Packer
Casing_._sl_/z"__Depfh 7895 — Perforations 7800-25 Liner. Tree Top__g_n_g}l_
Depth Pressure Pressure Gradient
Feet Ibs. sq. in A 1bs./ft.
Casing Press.  Packer
g Press. 770 DWT
20011: %60”‘3 ‘3'2(; -Jz»gg - Oil Level  flowing
'238:, 2121 512 .256 Water Level _Llowlng
7 59 2536 ‘.15 '285 Hours—Shut In: Flowing o
765 2596 60 2300 e
hd Elevation—D.F. Ground -
7?33 26% 60 «300 Last Test Date -
y ey Press. Last Test
7759 2626 Datum 300 B.H.P. Chang:s
n
aky)o 26% « 300 Loss/Day
Choke Size 12 /64,
Qil Bbls./day
Water Bbls./day
Total Bbls./day
Orifice and Line
Static and Differential
Gas Sp. Gr. T
_ Cu. ft./day
GOR
GFR
PRODUCTIVITY INDEX—BBLS./DAY/LBS. DROP
Last Cumulative Present Cumulative Production
Production Production . Between Tests
Instrument tmerada Number 5404 B gg?so;;gyuﬁ (i'.t.%l;s
Run By Toftolloer Calibration No. ¥ 55 B Calculated By L. Ploard
Calculations and Remarks:
-ll -

FORM R.S. 1 75M 1-3j§




OKLAHOMA CITY

SUBSURFACE ENGINEERING COMPANY HOUSTON

g 512 Leonhard:t Bldg. R . . . 1307 Bell
Phone 58-4915 production engineering services Phone P-2429
Post Office Box 1827 TULSA  Phone 54-5819
PREMONT, TEXAS  Phone 3101 MIDLAND, TEXAS  Phone 3599
SNYDIR, TEXAS Phone 1457
Field Brunson Ellenberger Invoice No. M-2=223
Company. Tide tnter Asacointed 01l Company
Lease Tide ‘inter State "Jv Well No._ fy
Date_ 2«23«85  Time 07437 Status of We]l__z.nmm_lz&_ﬁk_-
Payllenherger Top 7683 Bottom T.D 7895 Datum_=4300 -
} Tubing__ 2 3/8" Depth 7870 BH.C Plug or Pin_______ Packer
Casing_ 53" Depth7H898 Perforations 780025  Tiner __ Tree Top__z_!_m__
o5
Depth Pressure Pressure Gradient
Peet Ibs. sq. in. A 1bs./ft.
Casing Press.  Ppokex
2% 755 Tubing Press. 758§ DWT
2004 1117 362 .181 0il Level fiowing
1000& 1590 L7 3 e 236 Water Level 1
600k 2125 535 «267 Hours—Shut In Flowing 12320
7459 2529 LOb 278 Temp. @ 784859 116"
7659 . 2589 60 <300 Elevation—D.F. round
; "100 - 30 : ' Press. Last Test T
7759 2619 Datum - <300 BHP. Change g7 §pop
a ’10300 2619 L . 300 Loss/Day )
; Choke Size o
Oil Bbls./day QK
] . : Water Bbls./day g v
‘ : Total Bbls./day 31Q &
Orifice and Line
Static and Differential 5
Gas Sp. Gr. ggo T 60
Cu. ft./day lQQF)GO
GOR im0
GF‘R L d g ]
PRODUCTIVITY INDEX—BBLS./DAY/LBS, DROP gi Ml
Last Cumulative Present Cumulative Production
, Production Productign Between Tests
i ‘ Recovery Factor
I Instrument Amernda Number 5 Kbk B Bbls./pound Loss
Run By Tefteller Calibration No. 155 Calculated Byy =~ 13, apd )

Calculations and Remarks:

FORM R.5. \ ?SM 1-81 - 12 -




AS ATLED

QOMPANY

TIDE “ATER STATE "g" db

18t ¥Ylow Test 10/64L" ok - Buildup

: P PSlG
a Sta f1q . ")QEQ
- ) FYaoker
2.23-51 2nd flow 12/64%ck 07145 755 2649 2619
Opersd on 10/64"ok 07155 © 0 '

1ot flow 10/6L" ok08:100 O 5 760 2617 2587

09110 1 15 785 267). 2641

10310 r 3 15 2677 2647

10 3 15 720 2671 2641

12110 & 15 720 2673 264

1310 5 15 728 2675 26k

K110 6 15 720 2673 20643
- 15310 7 15 720 2672 2642

ist flow 10/64"ck 15:15 7 20 740 2672 2642

.13 -



OKLAHOMA CITY

SUBSURFACE ENGINEERING COMPANY

HOUSTON

512 Leonhardt Bldg. . L. . . 1307 Bell
Phone $8-4915 production engineering services Phone P-2429
Post Office Box 1827 TULSA  Phone 54-5819
PREMONT, TEXAS  Phone 3101 MIDLAND, TEXAS Phone 3599
SNYDER, TEXAS Phone 1457
Field___Brunson Ellanberger Invoice No._ M=2=223
Company_T1de Yater Aassogiated 0Ll Company
Lease___Tide ¥ater Jtate “u® Well No b -
Date 2=23-51 Time 15:15 Status of Well 204 Flow Test - 10/64"ck
Pa’lllonber &8F Top 7683 Bottom T.D.__ 1895 Datum_~#300
Tubing.iMpth 7870 ‘ BH.C Plug or Pin_ Packer
Casing__ LI.[Z_____" i _Depth____z_ﬂz_,8 —Perforations 780025 Liner Tree Top. 2" RUE
Depth Pressure Pressure Gradient
FPeet Ibs. sq. in. A ibs./ft.
Casing Press. Pagkey
Tubing Press.
2l 740 0il Level 740
2005 1136 396 «200 Water Level £1
/N 1610 4714, 237 Hours—Shut In " Flowing |
00& 2136 526 .263 Temp. @ P [
7 59 2550 l‘lh ‘285 Elevation—-Dgé. 3 El 59 Ground 3‘, 59
7659 2611 61 - 365 Last Test Date 222351 ;
7853»2 2613 61 305 Press. Last Test
- - B.H.P. Change
vsgg 2662 Bottom of perf. .305 oo
- ' - 20 Choke Size
7759 2642 Datun « 300 oil Bils./day
-k300 2642 " +300 Water Bbls./day

Total Bbls./day

Orifice and Line

Static and Differential

Gas Sp. Gr. Tf
-Cu. ft./day
GOR
GFR
» PRODUCTIVITY INDBEX—BBLS./DAY/LBS. DROP
Last Cumulative Present Cumulative Production
Production Production Between Tests
- Recovery Factor
Instrument Amerade Number M B Bbls./pound Loss
Run By Taftallag Calibration No. ¥ 55 B Calculated By L. Plaard

Calculations and Remarks:

* sagumed reservoir gradient ,300

FORU R.S. 1 758 1-M1




~

OKLAHOMA CITY SUBSURFACE BNGIN’EER’ING COMPANY HOUSTON

512 Leonhardt Bldg. . 1307 Bell

Phone 58-4015 production engmeer'mg services Phone P-2429
Post’ Oftice Box 1827 TULSA  Phone 54-5819
PREMONT, TEXAS Phone 3101 MIDLAND, TEXAS Phone 3599

- SNYDIR, TEXAS Phone 1457

Field -' B ___,,___—-——r“na on El]_'.e.n_____ber@_____’_ f_,._.___#v_,__’_Jnvoice No. H(-'z-223
Company Tide ¥ater : ssosiated 011 Company
Lo Tide Wator gtate "8" Well No___* ]
D tew—’—— Time 182'05 tatus of We 2nd flow 10 / 64" ok
Pawi{rér Top’#w/Bottom‘/T.D._lg?}___#—Datum;ﬂg_——-
Tubing 2 3/ 8" 0 epth 7870 .H.C./Plug or PM,Jacker/
Casin ) »1 2" ept},___?_s__g_,,_,——ferforatio 7800-25 iner_____——Iree Topw——
—_— /"’————:’:
Depth Pressure Pressure Gradient
Feet ibs. sq. in. A 1bs./ft.
» Casing Press. Pao kex
2l 755 Tubing o138
2004 1140 385 ~ 9% oerieve  flowipg
' hOOk v 1590 150 '225 Hours—Shut In Flowingn 10 $ 10
7“’59 2 5 '1'5 : LO 5 . 27 8 Elevation—D.F. Ground
7659 2606 61 «305 WMM& 2-22-51 (atatio
7859 2667 61 '305 Press. Last Test Z'Z()éﬁ
- 3’0 - 10 : BHP. Change 694 drop
- 7823 26% ‘Botton of perf. 307 Loce/Day >
- - : Choke Size ] 6 [6‘. A
7759 2637 - Dstunm 300 oil Bb:./day '
~4300 2637 " »300 Water Bbls./day Q0 —
Total Bbls./day
Orifice andLine _____——————
Static and Differential _____————9——
Gas Sp. Gr- 200 Tf 6Q
Cu. ft./day y
GOR

GoR 1058 ———

GFR
PRODUCTIVITY {NDEX—BBLS./DAY/LBS. proP 137 162 = 1.986

Last Cumulative Present Cumulative Production
Production Production Between Tests -
.y o . Recovery Factor ‘
Instrument __Amerade _ Number 5hil B Bbls./pound Loss
Run By ' ~ (alibration No. 1 B Calculated By

Calculations and Remarks:

Agsumed reservolr grodient « 0

- 15 -

forMn R.S. 1 75 1-31

}




TIDE wAPER ASSOUTATED oXL COMPANY
BRUNSON_ KL LENDI OER FIE

PIDE VATRR STATE age gl

Flowing 8/6L" ok - Bulldup

8eRV. Rlapsed gm. Helise
gggg akotus Tizs Hra, in,
—— i acker
2.23-51 3¢d Flow 1076k" ok 18113 | 755
_ . 18:2% © 0 ,
18ehk0 O 15 740
1930 1 15
20tk 2 1% 775
213k ) 15 760
2210 b 15 710
e aue 3 33 &30
a5 :
oliko 7 13 690
021h¢ 8 1% 690
et flow 8/64" ok o2il5 8 20 690

BRP P30 .‘:;

a8 :
7859 iy 300
2667 2637
2677 2647
2681 2651
2681 2651
268), 2651
2683 2653
2685 2655
2687 2657
2689 2659
2689 2659

- 16 =




OKLAHOMA CITY - SUBSURFACE ENGINEERING COMPANY HOUSTON

.« - . . . 1307 Bell
pro_ductlon- engmeenng services Phone P-2429

Post Office Box 1827 TULSA  Phooe 54-5819
PREMONT, TEXAS Phone 310t MIDLAND, TEXAS Phone 3599
SNYDER, TEXAS Phone 1457

512 Leonbardt Bldg.
Phone 58-4915

Field Brunson Ellenbexger Tnvoice No._ 1=2=223
COmi;any Tide vater hasoolated 01l Company
Lease Tide Vater State "3* Well No____ &
Date_2=2h=51 Time 02:45 Status of Well_18% ¥low  8/64 ek
Pay Ellenberger Top. 7683 Bottom T.D 7895 Datum___=4300
Tubing 2 3j (o2 ou)eptm 7870 B.H.C : Plug or Pin Packer.
Casing 3 1[2" Depth 7895 Perforations 7800-25 Liner. Tree Top_gu'_u_ﬂ___
Depth Pressure Pressure Gr;dient .
Feet 1bs. sq. in. A 1bs. /ft.
’ ! , Casing Press. Paoker
2004 1109 119 212 onEn ban_pur
6004 2152 546 273 Hours—Shut In Flowing .
. 7659 - 2629 59 «295 Elevation—,fD.i-‘.’{m Ground 9}
7859 26389 60 300 Last Test Date”  2.29.5)1 {atatle)
-100 - 30 Press. Last Test 20k &2
7759 2659 Datun +300 B.H.P. Change L7
-b)oo 2659 " «3C0 Loss/Day i
: Choke Size ] /6L
- » 0il Bbls./day T
Water Bbls./day i
Total Bbls./day 8 1
Orifice and Line
Static and Differential
Gas Sp. Gr. 280G T¢ 60°F
Cu. ft./day 'Q!‘ Lo
GOR 1
GFR i
PRODUCTIVITY INDEX—BBLS./DAY/LBS. DROP
Last Cumulative Present Cumulative Production
Production Production Between Tests .
, Recovery Factor
Instrument Amerods Number 54,04 B Bbls./pound Loss
Run By Patteller Calibration No. _}¢ 5% B Calculated By I,, Ploard

Calculations and Remarks:

FORM R.S. 1 754 1.31
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BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE STATE OF NEW MEXICO

IN THE MATTER OF HEARING BEFORE

| THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
. OF NEW MEXICO FOR THE PURPOSE OF

CONSIDERING
CASE No. 260
ORDER No. R-63

IN THE MATTER OF THE APPLICATION

OF TIDE WATER ASSOCIATED OIL COMPANY
FOR AUTHORITY TO DUALLY COMPLETE
STATE S No. 4, -LOCATED IN THE NE/4 NW /4
SECTION 15, T.21 §, R.37 E, LEA COUNTY,
N.M., FOR THE ELLENBURGER AND McKEE
FORMATIONS; OR IN THE ALTERNATIVE TO
AUTHORIZE TRANSFER OF ALLOWABLE OF
STATE S No. 4 TOSTATE S No. 3 FOR ELLEN-
BURGER PRODUCTION,

ORDER OF THE COMMISSION
BY THE COMMISSION:

This matter came on regularly for hearing on the 20 day of March

1951 before the Oil Conservation Commission, hereinafter referred to as-

the "Commission. "

IT IS ORDEIiED that applicant may amend its application, the same

to be readvertised at a date set upon filing of amended application.
DONE at Santa Fe, New México, on this 21 day of March 1951,

STATE OF NEW MEXICO
OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION

D/ g

EDWIN L., MECHEM, Chairman

/4

GUY SHEPARD,/Member ™

A"é O/ ”?&zf/%/(’/i/

R. R, SPZJ IER, Secretary
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AFFIDAVIT OF PUBLICATION

State of Ne¢w)Mexico,
County {f} 1%
L&{&Zd \/)é(//?r IS
M&/‘C—{«A
Of the Hobbs Daily News-Sun, a
daily newspaper published at

Hobbs, New Mexico, do solemnly
swear that the clipping attached
“hereto was published once a week
in the regular and entire issue of
said paper, and not in a supple-

mw for a period

ygi nigg with the issue dated ___

4 1957

PP
~weeks.

day of

, 1827
otary Public.
VI

LEGAL NOT[CE.

26, 1951
NOTICE OF UBL[QATIQN

OlL Lol NSF{E\“:OMU

The. State, of New }Iex:co by ité
Gil Conser’ vation, Commlssxoh ke
by @ivés notice’ pm‘e\:ﬁb‘t 'go.lq¥
and the, Rules and’ Regu 8 ¢
Baid . Conimission’” _gb“

|

f

thereundby, of the fol
llcmeanng to ‘be held:
1951, begufnmsz at

a: m. on that'd ay. in’
Sdnta 'Fe, NeW’ Méxl

Cg%x}fll Chamber‘ IME?‘I :

he Cxﬁf of

“All named parueé in’th :
19wing casés” nd ‘notice td, the ;‘
‘public:t - - e

‘g:ue 260 ) :

1In, thé matter of the

&, Watér' Assotiite
pﬁhy {00 authoﬁty XY ’,gi\'!

‘plete’ State S Né. 4, lé'ﬁ'

NL/&NWM _Béctivp'; 15,

R. 37T °E, Lea’ Coﬁhty

for the Ellen i_rg g

{ornm%:ohsZ ‘or ﬂf f al!f%! Id
o‘authorize. S e1 Q a

Bf-Blate'S Now 4 to Stats S N

for: Ellenbmger productloﬁ. - ‘z,

Case 261 - : -

In the matter of tl{e applicatgon of
Citjes : Sefvice 0i ¢ {

aut onty to dually comp!egé
State S No. 3,:; located in - the]
SE/ANW/4 seétion 16 -T. 21 s,
'R. 37 E, Lea County, NeWw. Méméb

i
!

'\.ﬂ

in the Ellenburgér and Mc§Ee
formktigns, ~ vi-*

Caie 283 . -

Yo' the Thatter 6f hearihg. be eld

by the Oil :Conservation’ Com
sion, upon_ its owA, mohon, for, i
“desighation,” éxtension, “or de etwn
‘6f ‘the *Various’ poo]s hs‘t ah 1
dwh'xbed as ‘follows? -
; ‘te}id’ the’ Hotme pool

Ti20 8, R. R.38E

878 sectiodia]-

"NE/4 and S/Z section 12 L
N/2 seetion 1 o
N/2 section 14 .

20 S 39 E
W/2 section 7

51

€

This newspaper is duly qualified
to  publish legal notices or ad-

of Section 3, Chapter 167, Laws
of 1937, and payment of fees for
said publication has been made.

vertisements within the meaning l

- ‘All sectlon 18

NW/4 sect{o'n 18

Extend the Bough pool
9 8, R -1
S/2 secl:ion 7 . ;

Extend the, Vncuum poo]
18 S, R. 34 E .
All sectlon 5 N .- Cfl e

Extend tha Bagley Silmo-De‘-
_vonian pool-" :
SE74-Ssehion 95
o settip
Sws4 s?chg:\ 34

‘ iz R3B!
W/2 section 3 '
E/2 section 4

. Create the fq}lowmg pools
©fwhn Iékes %o
i Ve
SE/4, sectlon “86
5/2 seqtlon 36

T.98S,R.28E
Al sectxon 1’
E/2 section 2 :

. T.24.8,. ¥
W72 section 1

"NW/4 section 22

_ SE/4 section I-

4 SEAL

: Fowlex Blmebry pool

All section’ 16
‘N/2 section 21

Gladiola-Abo- pool’
‘T, 12 S, R 37T E
All section 13
E/2 section 14 °
NE/4 section 23
N/2 section 24 :

- 4;:/'

T e AT

Levu:k pool -

.-8 S, R. 27‘E
SW/4 section b
S/2 section 6
All section 7.~
4V/2 section 8 '

Keohane pool"' . - 4
T.9S, R.29 E ’

E/2 section 12 B '."
T.9 S, R, 30 E

SIZ section 6
All seetion' 7 - -

| GIVEN under the seal of the Oll’
_*] Conservation  Commission of New -
. Mexico, at S
-lon February

ta F New Me)uco,-’

1;

6F NEW m:xrco
OIL CONSERVA'I‘ION
COMMISSION :

R R, SPURRIER
ecretary




STATE OF NEW MEXICO

OFFICE OF STATE GEOLOGIST
SANTA FE, NEW MEXICO

March 22, 1951

Mr. J. B, Holloway
Tide Water Associated Oil Company
Houston, Texas

RE: Case No. 260

Dear Mr. Holloway:

We are enclosing signed copy of Order No. R-63 in the matter
of your application for authority to dually complete your State S
No. 4, located in 15-21S-37E, ,

Very truly yours,

bpw Secretary and Director




BEFORE THE OIL CONSERVATION COMMISSION
OF THE
STATE OF NEW MEXICO

APPLICATION FOR APPROVAL OF DUAL COMPLETION

IN THE BRUNSON~HARE FIFLDS OR, IN THE ALTER-

NATIVE, APPROVAL OF TRANSFER OF ALLOWABLE TO
WELLS ON THE SAME LEASE

New Mexlco 01l Conservation Commission
Santa Fe, New Mexlco

Comes now Tide Water Associated 0il Company, a
Delaware corporation, with dlstriot offlce located at Hobbs,
New Mexilco, and hereby makes application for permission to
dually complete its State "S' No. 4 well looated in the NE/4
Nwéu Seoction 15, T«21l-8, R-37-E,

(1) That the applicant 1s the owner of that certain
oil and gas lease from the State of New Mexico bearing No. B-9188,
embracing all of the N/2 N/2 of Seotion 15, and the SE/4 SE/4
Seetion 10, 21-3, 37~E. Sald lease provides for 1/8th royalty
payable to the Btate of New Mexlco; all of the remainder of oil
and gas produced 1s retalned by the applicant.

{2) That spplicant, on November 22, 1950, did complete
Btate "SY well No. 3 at a location in the center of NW/A4 of NE/k
of Sectlon 15, which well flowing through gerrorationa opposite
the Ellenberger formation from 7550 to 7612 feet produced on
initial potentlsl test 162 barrels of 42 gravity oil in 12 hours
gn55/16“ choke with gas~o0il ratio 740:1 and tubing pressure
050 p.8.1.

{3) That on January 19, 1951, applicant complefed 1its
Stete "3¥ well No. 4 at a location 100 feet east of center of
the NE/L of NW/L Seotion 15, which well flowing through perfore~-
tions opposite the Ellenberger formation from 7800 to 782£ feet
produced 96.37 barrels of 42 gravity oil in 4 hours on 1/4%
choke, with gas-oll ratio 1131:1, tubing pressure 580 p.s.i.

‘ (4) That State ¥sS" well No. k penetrsted the McKee
sand in the Bimpson zone, whioh sand had an overall thickness
of approximately 150 feet. That a one hour drill stem test was
made in the McKee sand from 7422 to 7434, during which time the
well produced 50 barrels of 53.5 gravity oil, with flowing
pressure ranging from 470 to 970 p.s.i. :

(5) Applicant further alleges that in drilling these
wells, approximetely 125 tone of steel is required to properly
case and equip each well, Steel is now in scaroce supply snd
oriticsally needed in our Country's defense preparations. The
dual completion requested willl sssist meterially in conserving
this important commodity.

(6) That 1t has been frequently demonstrated that
mechanicel packers and other devices are avallable to effectively
separate two productive zones in one well bore, in such mnner
that one zone 1ie produced through the tubing and the other zone
is produced through the annulus between the tubing and casing.




(7) That in the event thé Commission is not disposed
to grant suthority to dually complete State "8¥ No. 4 as
requested, then permigsion 1s hereby requested to transfer the

llowable now assigned to State "S¥ No. 4, in so far as the
gllenberger produoction is concerned, to State "S" No. 3 whioch
is now producing from the Ellenberger.

(8) That 1t has been proven that under certsin
conditions and ocircumstances, it 18 in the interest of conser-
vation to transfer the allowseble production from one well to
another on the same lease, and applicant respectfully submite
the Broposition that having established the fact that State "sH
No. is productive in the Ellenberger formation and that the
NE/4 of the NW/k 18 entitled to a proportionate share in sllow-
able produoction of the Brunson Fleld, that it would be in the
interest of the comservation of steel to transfer such allowable
to and permit same to be produced by State "S*¥ Well No. 3. That
in so doing, it would enable applicant to recomplete and make
readily avsilable the additional amount of o0il which would
acorue to s McKee sand completion,

(9) Applicant believes and so represents to the Com-
mission that elther of the two means suggested to alleviate the
further immedliate need of steel would be equitable and fair in
all respects, and will not in any manner disturdb correlative
rights or cause reservolr waste,

(10) Your appliocant respectfully suggests to the Come
migsion that it tske into consideration the state of emergenoy
whioch now eoxiste in our Government and the urgent Gemand now
being nade for the establishment of additional and immediate
producible reserves of oll, with the minimum use of steel. To
that end it 18 requestsd that thie application be given favorable
conslderation,

The following offset operators to applicantis lease
have been furnished ocoples of this application: ,

Humble 01l & Refining Company, Houston, Texas
Oontinental 011 Company, Houston, Texas

E. R. Moran, Tulsa, Oklshoma

Shell 01l Company, Midland, Texas

Cities Service 041l Qompany, Bartlesville, Okla,
Gulf Refining COompany, Fort Worth, Texas

Respeoctfully submitted,
TIDE WATER ASSOCIATED OIL COMPANY

Houston, Texas
January 31, 1951
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TIDE WATER ASSOCIATED OIiL COMPANY

MID.CONTINENT DIVISION
MELLIE ESPERSON BLDG. PosT OFFICE BOX 1404
HousTON 1, TEXAS

’ January 31, 195%

4((?4“%«}/ 2 et b p 74“2’/11/,7
. ﬂ‘/ /7 e : 2\ é O

e

~ Mr. R. R. Spurrier, Secretery and Director
New Mexico 01l Conservation Commission
P. 0., Box 871
Santa Fe, New Mexico

BT Ta Vo N S e SO TN

Desr Mr. Spurrier:

Please find enclcsed duplicate copies of Tide Water
Associated 0il Compaeny's application for permission to
duelly complete its State "SY No, 4 well located in the
NE/L NW/4 Section 15, T-21~S, R~37-E, S0 as to produce from
the Ellenberger in the Brunson Field through the tubing
and from the McKee sand, Hare Field, through the annulus
between the tubing and casing., We also request that in the
event the Commissjon is not disposed %o grant us permission » :
to dually complete the well that we be suthorized to trans- i
fer the Brunson allowable in well No. 4 to State "S" ywell
No., 3, which is completed in the same pay.

VR,

Y i A

g e

LS iR

g' It would be gppreciated if you would set this matter i
1 for hearing at your earliest convenience, [

6

§ Yours very truly, f

g /

; TIDE WATER ASSOCIATED OIL COMPANY ;

i |

¥ P

¢ J. B. Holloway & > ' i ’ o
¢

; JBH/pb .

% Enc. -
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